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CHAIR VICTORINO:

,.

,(gavel)...

.,.

February 29, 2016.

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: The mic.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mic.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I’m talking into the mic, come on now.
MS. FRIAS: No, it was off.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, it was off? Oh, excuse me. Okay, fll do it all over again.
MS. FRIAS: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee will now come to order.
Today is February 29, 2016. We’ve got an extra day this year so we’re going to get this
all done so that our extra day won’t be wasted. I will ask everyone to please turn off
their cell phones at this time. And then I may introduce the Committee Members. I
air; the Chair, Michael Victorino. The Vice-Chair of the Committee from South Maui,
Mr. Don Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Good morning, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. From East Maui we have Mr. Robert Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. From Upcountry, Ms. Gladys Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. From West Maui, Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And from Molokai, Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And our Vice-Chair of the Council and from Kahului, Mr. Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Excused at this time is Mr. White, our Chair, and
Mr. Hokama. Okay. From the Administration we have the Executive Assistant from
the Mayor’s Office, Mr. Mike Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And our First Deputy Corporation Counsel, Mr. Ed Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
And our invaluable Staff starting with our Legislative Analyst
Ms. Kimberley Wilenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good morning, Chair, and welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And of course our Committee Secretary Tammy Frias.
MS. FRIAS: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Well check with our District Offices. This morning
again as you well know our Hana Office is unavailable this morning for testimony, so I
will excuse the Hana Office. But let me check with our Office in Lanai. Denise
Fernandez, are you there?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair, This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
there?

Good morning.

And Molokai, our Molokai Office, Ella Alcon, are you

MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Okay. Let’s get started. Well start with public testimony,
but before I do, let me start with, Members, you are in receipt of County
communication, from the Mayor, transmitting on January 28, 2016, his list of
nominees for boards, committees, and commissions. I would like to get through the
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rest of this list today, so to expedite that I would like to start with public testimony. At
this time, public testimony will be limited to the items on the agenda. If you wish to
testify, please sign up on the desk located in the 5th floor lobby or at one of the District
Offices listed on the agenda. Pursuant to Rule 17(b), Rules of the Council, for today’s
meeting, testifiers will be limited to three minutes. At two and a half minutes, the
light will start flashing yellow, and at three minutes, the light will be blinking red. If
you are still talking after the three-minute time limit, I will kindly ask you to
summarize yourself and stop. When testifying, please state your name and whomever
you may be representing. We’ve established our contacts with our District Offices and
to be fair, I will rotate with each site. Every five testifiers here I will rotate to the
District Offices. So at this time I would like to start public testimony, with no
objections.
COUNCILMEM3ERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Please, Ms. Willenbrink, will you call up the first testifier?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. Lanai Office, do you have anyone wishing to testify?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify at the Lanai Office.
MS. WILLENBRINK:
testify?

Thank you, Denise.

Molokai Office, do you have anyone wishing to

MS. ALCON: Yes, I do. My first testifier is Scotty Schaefer.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you. Let me turn the limit timer on.
three-minute mark. You may begin.

I will call at the

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

MR. SCHAEFER:
Aloha,
Good morning, Chair and honored Council.
My name is
Scotty Schaefer. I’ve been a paramedic for over 35 years on the island of Molokai. I
know most of you and I’m so glad to see you this morning. I’m here to speak in favor
of Travis Tancayo being appointed to the Fire and Public Safety Committee. I’ve
worked with Travis. I’ve watched him ever since he was a rookie all the way to a
battalion chief. Together we started the Molokai Disaster Committee which was
between Public Works, Fire and EMS, and then grew to provide mitigation and
disaster support for our island encompassing probably about 40 agencies, and we’ve
done tsunami, hurricane, wildfire, water shortage stuff. And Travis is just a key, he’s
uniquely qualified in the area of civil defense. He served with distinction as a
Battalion Chief and as a firefighter. I’ve watched him put together the Wild Land Task
Force. He’s been retired for a couple years now. He knows fire service but he also
knows everything from the line of attack from a fire to being able to do administrative
budgets, to review personnel, evaluate training. He was a key guy in moving the
Department from kind of the country Kahului, Wailuku, Molokai, one-horse town
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Department we had 30 years ago, to really the professional service that we have now.
I think he’s eminently qualified and I wish to speak with unreserved support for him. I
think he will do honor to the County, to the Commission, and to the Council. Thank
you very much.
CHAIR VICTOMNO: Thank you, Scotty.
mahalo for being here.

Any questions for the testifier?

Seeing none,

MR. SCHAEFER: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Before I introduce the next testifier, I would like to recognize the
attendance of our representative from Lanai, Mr. Rilci Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Go ahead, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair.
Foster Ampong, followed by Mike Moran.

The next person signed up to testify is

MR. AMPONG: Aloha, good morning, Councilmembers.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Aloha.
MR. AMPONG: It’s been a while, good to be back, nice to see you. I’m here testifying in
support of Jade Alohalani Smith to the Hana Advisory Board [sic]. As you know, it’s
been a while since I’ve come out; however, I felt very compelled and inspired to come
here today and to testify on behalf of Alohalani Smith. Not only has she accomplished
quite a bit in her lifetime both in her family and in the community, her being a
certified Red Cross Leadership member, also being a journeyman apprentice with the
Carpenters Union. Aloha is very capable and competent not only as a leader in the
community but also she brings to the community that element and that component
that binds most of us together and that is the haahaa, the humility. She’s passionate,
she’s sincere, she’s very, very tenacious, but one of the qualities that captured my
attention and won me over is the fact that she always looks at what’s better for the
community first. She will always look at how she can approach any challenge and
look for a remedy, and not just, you know, come out and complain about this not
going right or that not going right or even if, you know, there’s any kind of personality
conflict. Aloha is sincere, she’s genuine, she’s not disingenuous. And so not only
does she, would be an asset and a benefit to the East Maui community but she’s well
respected by all the districts and the communities throughout the island of Maui. And
so with that said, again, I want to express my sincere and deep support for Alohalani
to the Hana Advisory Committee. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Ampong, Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
mahalo for being here. Next testifier.
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Mike Moran, followed by Tamara Paltin.
MR. MORAN: Aloha, Chair Victorino and PIA Committee Members, Mike Moran for the Kihei
Community Association. We are here this morning celebrating Leap Day as it gives all
of us an extra day to live on Maui, something to celebrate. In that celebratory mood
we are asking for support of the appointment of Antoinette Lucienne de Naie to the
Board of Water Supply. Undoubtedly everyone on the Committee already knows
Lucienne and has seen countless examples of her extensive knowledge on a wide
variety of topics including water. Beyond that she has an outstanding manner of
working collaboratively whether in agreement on a topic or not, and gets along well
with everyone. At times, volunteers at KCA are astounded about how much she
knows about our area even though she lives on the other side of the island.
Personally, I used to be too but now I’m used to it, it’s Lucy. Part of this is because
she does extensive research on a matter before taking action, and coupled with a
sharp mind and marvelous memory, her extraordinary concern for the natural
environment. Hey, this is about water. She would be an outstanding member for the
Board of Water Supply. Please approve her appointment, Mahalo.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Moran, for
being here.
MR. MORAN: Thankyou.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next testifier.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Chair. The final person signed up to testify in the Chamber
is Tamara Paltin.
MS. PALTIN: Aloha, Committee Chair and Councilmembers. Thank you for this opportunity
to testify today. I would like to echo everything that the previous testifier said and I
too am in support of Antoinette Lucienne de Naie for the Board of Water Supply.
Living on an island we a]I know that water is one of our most important resources,
and I think nobody that I know on the island or in the County knows more about
water being a public trust resource, knows more about everything about water, where
it comes from, how it’s distributed. She’s very willing to share of her time and her
knowledge with people. We’ve seen her track record in the GPAC Committee about her
diligence to, you know, really looking at all sides of the issue before taking a stand.
And I think, you know, she’s one of the people that we’d rather have on the inside
helping us come to the right decisions than on the outside criticizing us making wrong
decisions. So I really feel that it would be in all of our best interest if she gets put on
the Board of Water Supply. And I also support Shay Chan Hodges as well. So if I had
the choice, those would be my picks. Mahalo.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you for
being here.
MS. PALTIN: Thank you.
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair, we did have one other person sign up. Roger Strong, I think.
MR. STRONG: Hello, my name is Roger Strong from Haiku. I’ll be brief. I just want to put
my testimony in that I’ve known de Naie or I mean Lucienne for over 20 years. I think
she’ll be excellent for this position. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any questions for the testifier? Okay, thank you. Any other testifiers?
Oh, we have some more.
MS. de NAIE: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Hang on, hang on. Hang on.
MS. de NATE: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, please.

MS. de NATE: Aloha, Chair and Members of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs
Committee. My name is Lucienne de Naie and I’m here to support the nomination of
Alohalani to the Hana Advisory Committee. She’s really a listener. I’ve known
Alohalani for many, many years. What a deep and a connected person. We serve on
various Ahu Moku Council functions together, and she’s just always there with this
thoughtful response. I think she would be an excellent and hardworking member of
the Advisory Committee, and very happy she’s been nominated. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you. Next testifier,
please.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair, we do have one more. That would be number six, Would you
like to rotate or would you just like me to take this next person?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Just take the next one, then we’ll check with our District Offices.
MS. WILLENBRINK: That would be Albert Perez.
MR. PEREZ: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Members of the Committee. I’m here
testifying as an individual. I have known and known of Lucienne de Naie for a long
time. I just wanted to say that even when I worked at the Department of Water
Supply, she was known as the person who could provide us with a historical context
and knowledge synthesis of years and years of matters related to water. So I just
wanted to lend my support to her nomination for Board of Water Supply. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you.
Will you check with our District Offices at this time, please.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Chair. Lanai Office, do you have anyone wishing to testify?
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MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one wailing to testify at the Lanai Office.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Molokai Office, do you have anyone else wishing to testify?
MS. ALCON: There’s no one else wailing to testify on Molokai.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Ella.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Seeing that, I will give one last chance for anyone in the gallery who has
not testified and wishes to testify on any item on the agenda today, their opportunity
to come up and sign up. Seeing no rush to the podium, with no objections, I will close
public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much.

ITEM PIA-2(21):

NOMINATIONS TO
(VARIOUS) (CC 15 5)

BOARDS,

COMMITTEES,

AND

COMMISSIONS

CHAIR VICTORINO:
Okay, proceeding onto items on the agenda today. Item No. 1,
Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions.
We have a number of
applications that we need to work on that we were unable to complete. But before I
get started, I’d like to mention that on February 25, 2016, the Mayor transmitted
revised application forms with signatures and political affiliations on them. So that
message was received by the Administration. And I want to thank Mr. Buck for taking
that back to you, and, Mr. Molina, to keep aware of that, that from now on we’ll be
looking at that. And we have made a commitment not to approve if they do not
disclose political affiliation or have signatures on application. I think that’s only fair.
Members, today the Committee requests nominees to particular boards and
commissions are here for interviews. We have established telecommunication with
Molokai and Lanai. Three nominees from Molokal we’ll be interviewing through the
video conferencing. Also, please note that the Hana Advisory Committee nominee
Jade Smith has been added to the agenda. We shall discuss that further when we get
to her nomination. Members, let us begin and we’ll start with our first nominee
Joaquin Freitas and go tight down the list from that point forward.
So,
Ms. Wfflenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. A proposed...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Hang on.
Ms. Willenbrink.

Okay. No, no, no, no, hang on, hang on. Okay, go ahead,
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. And as a reminder, the Clerk’s Office has asked that you speak
directly into the microphone like this. If you go like this, they won’t be able to hear at
the other offices. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Member to the Fire
and Public Safety Commission for the County of Maui, along with the completed
application form for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to
approve or disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of Joaquin (Jack) Freitas to the Fire
and Public Safety Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021. Mr. Chair,
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Freitas, good morning and welcome.
MR. FREITAS: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
How’s that?

Ill let you have opening comments and then we will go from there.

MR. FREITAS: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Councilmembers. I was born on Maui
in 1939. Lived here all but 17 years when I was in the service and stayed in the
mainland. And I’ve been active in the community. I’ve, I have my children here, I
have my grandchildren here, and I--what do you call--feel that you, if you’re not active,
you have no complaints.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Ms. Balsa?

Okay.

Thank you.

Any questions from the Councilmembers?

COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Mr. Chair, just want Mr. Freitas to tell us his name please. He
didn’t, he forgot.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Jack, can you do that please?
MR. FREITAS: Yes. My name is Joaquin Freitas.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you, Mr. Freitas. I, you know, I grew up knowing you as
Joaquin but everybody says Joaquin so I just thought it was important. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Jack, Joaquin, Joaquin, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Joaquin.
CHAIR VICTORINO: We all know Mr. Freitas.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: It’s Portuguese.
CHAIR VICTORINO: What would you prefer, Mr. Freitas?
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MR. FREITAS: Jack is fine.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Jack.
MR. FREITAS: Everybody knows me as Jack.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, We1l leave it at that. Other questions for the nominee at this
time since I have him at the podium, Members? Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Mr. Freitas, for being here.
And thank you, I know you served on the Planning Commission and that was a two,
two times a month. So I’m assuming that youre going to have plenty of time for this,
to show up for this one because it’s only one time a month?
MR. FREITAS: Yes, I will, because I’m downsizing too.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any other questions for the testifier? Or I should say the
nominee, not testifier. Excuse me, nominee. Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Freitas, for
being here this morning.
MR. FREITAS: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Did you want to call for the motion?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Why don’t we do that at this point then, yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: What about.. (inaudible)...
.

CHAIR VICTORINO: They want to do both.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Like last time, we did each nominee one at a time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, remember? But, you know, so I.. .unless you want to change it, I
prefer doing it one at a time, that way if there’s a challenge, it’s easier to deal with,
yeah? So at this point, Members, the Chair will entertain a motion to approve and put
on Schedule [sic] “B” the appointment of Mr. Jack Joaquin or Joaquin (Jack)
Freitas. oh, too many names over here, gee.
. .

COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Joaquin.

-
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Joaquin Freitas. Ah, you guys. Let me say Jack Freitas. I know him as
Jack and you guys now have confused me to the max, okay. So for approval and on
Schedule [sic] “B” for a term beginning.. ,when is the beginning of this term?
MS. WILLENBRINK: April 1, 2016.
CHAIR VICTORINO: April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Balsa.
discussion? Yes, Mr. Couch?

Any further

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can I have a short recess please?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Short recess. Okay, here we go.
RECESS:

9:27 a.m.

RECONVENE:

9:27 a.m.

.

.

.(gavet)...

CHAIR VICTORINO:
.(gavel)... The meeting of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs
Committee will reconvene. Any more discussion on the matter? On our nominee?
Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
.

.

COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight “ayes,” one excused, Mr. White.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroil, Cochran, Criveilo, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding Joaquin (Jack) Freitas to Exhibit “B”
for approval).

-
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CHAIR VICTORINO: And if, with no objections, I will not be mentioning the name from this
point forward.

COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
Public Safety.

Mi right, moving on to the second nominee to Fire and

MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members to the Fire and
Public Safety Commission for the County of Maui, along with a completed application
form for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or
disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of Travis Tancayo from Molokai to the Fire and
Public Safety Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2012 [sic], Mr. Chair, we do have Mr. Tancayo on teleconference from
Molokai.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. Mr. Molina, before I get started Ri let you go, brief
introduction, then I’ll call upon Mr. Tancayo. Okay, go ahead.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you very much, Chairman Victorino and Committee Members. First of
all I just want to acknowledge Mr. Buck, John Buck who covered for me on
February 10th, I had to deal with a family medical matter on the island of Oahu. So I
just wanted to thank Mr. Buck. With regards to Mr. Tancayo, he did provide a resume
of his experience with the Fire Department. The Administration is, would like to ask
for your consideration of Mr. Tancayo. He could bring the expertise of someone who
has been out on the field with, dealing with all kinds of fire issues which would
certainly help in what we believe the Commission in making well-informed decisions
as it relates to fire matters. So with that being said, Mr. Chainnan, I’ll go ahead and
yield the microphone to Mr. Tancayo. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Tancayo, good morning.
MR. TANCAYO: Good morning, Chair, Council people. Aunty Stacy, good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. If you want to give a brief introduction, and then we’ll ask, open
the floor up to questions. Go ahead, Travis.
MR. TANCAYO: Okay. I did send a resume before you and it should be sitting, and it tells
you a little bit about my background with the Fire Department. I served 25 years.
Actually my fire career started in Pearce Field, Kansas as a volunteer strangely
enough, and then 25 years later here at, for Maui County Fire. Other than that, I’ve
been married for 27 years to my wife, my childhood sweetheart. I have two children,

-
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one just graduated from Manoa, and the other one’s attending Kansas State, she’s a
freshman there. My father is a retired Battalion Chief and served with the Maui
County Fire. Both my wife and myself, both our families have lived on Molokai for
generations. We also have family on Maui, and I also have family on Lanai. Both my
father and myself still live on the section of an original homestead that my
great-grandfather originally got awarded. And that’s a quick overview of the person
that I am and where I come from. I humbly ask for your approval, and I would be
honored to serve, to continue to serve and give back to my community as a Fire
Commissioner. Thank you. Any questions?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Tancayo. I will yield the floor to the representative from
Molokai, Ms. Crivello,
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, I don’t have any question for Travis directly. But, Travis,
I think we’ve had conversation and I really want to thank you. I think that you bring
much credibility for young people of our island to start applying for and serving for
boards and commission. And I sincerely appreciate that.
MR. TANCAYO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: We’ll see where this go. And I, you know, I have the highest
regards and respect for you, and all, your whole family.
MR. TANCAYO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Other questions from the Members? Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Would you allow questions to Mr. Molina?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, thank you. Mr. Molina, and again for us this is a
not-too-normal situation where a former employee of the Department is being asked to
go on a commission that oversees the Department they worked for.

MS. ALCON: Excuse me.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You gotta speak up

--

MS. ALCON: We cannot...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Riki, right into the mic.
MS. ALCON: Yeah.

-

13

-

POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 29, 2016

CHAIR VICTORINO: They can’t hear you.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you

--

MS. ALCON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --Ms. Alcon. So my question is why would we want to put our
former employee in a difficult position where either you were part of the Chiefs team
or you were not part of the Chiefs team? And how this will be seen by the other
firefighters?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Tancayo, this question is being addressed to Mr. Molina, and if you
wish to answer it afterwards, I will give you that opportunity. But I will start with
Mr. Molina ‘cause...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, my question is to

--

CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --Mr. Molina.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Councilmember Hokama.
The Administration felt that Mr. Tancayo can separate any issues of whether he was
for the current Fire administration or not.
Just in my own interview with
Mr. Tancayo, he seems to have the integrity to separate those issues. And his primary
focus has always been to do what’s best for the County as it relates to fire-related
matters. And granted, it may be a crap shoot, but he has told us that he will not take
a biased stance either way, And if it means voting on matters that may be contrary to
what the Fire administration feels is best, he has the ability or foresight and integrity
to do so. So we have our belief and confidence in Mr. Tancayo that he will separate
any. if there were any personal agendas he had. And that is certainly a very good
question to bring out, Councilmember Hokama. And there was another question
about having two Molokai residents on the Fire Commission. You may recall several
years ago, we had two Molokai residents on the Commission. The Charter does not
prohibit that. It, all it does, it just states that you need to have at least one, a
minimum of one resident on the Commission. So taking all that into consideration,
we feel confident that Mr. Tancayo will be, put aside any personal issues if there were
any and make his decisions based on the facts.
. .

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And again yeah, Mr. Molina, I think every Member of this
Committee appreciates. And for those of us that have been around for generations, we
understand the Tancayo family. They’re generational as he has stated in his opening
comments. And I appreciate you mentioning about looking at representation. So we
have nine Commissioners. One by requirements of Code is for Lanai and Molokai.
But one district that I am going to mention because I think I would ask for your
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consideration in future nominations is South Maui is missing on this major
Commission. This is one of our major commissions, and I think we need to look at
currently who are our key districts, especially in the area of requirements and as well
as revenues and expenses. And so I would ask that in the future South Maui be given
some consideration for a member on this Commission. Thank you.
MR. MOLINA: Certainly well put, Councilmember, and I’m sure the Administration will do
that, And I agree with you, South Maui is certainly expanding and with the number of
structures in the area, it’s certainly worth, merits consideration. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. And this is for Mr. Molina. I don’t
understand why you need to have two from the same district. Okay, so I was one of
those several years back that served for Molokai as well as another Commissioner.
The other Commissioner, it was just Ella Mcon had finished, was finishing up a
Commissioner from Molokai who basically I think was, had resigned. I’m going to
remove the face and the name from Mr. Tancayo, because this man and individual is
very respectful and filled with integrity and he applies with sincere good intentions.
But, Mr. Molina, I’ve served on the Fire Commission, we’ve had heavy situations where
we had to deal with the chiefs or the Chief or the Department and the administration.
And it was a task that at times was not very favorable, evaluations. And then also too
I served on the Commission that hired the present administration that we have. That
too was not an easy task. We’ve also had to deal with complaints from firefighters in
regards to the administration. So the list goes on. And serving too as a past
board. ..Chair for the Commission, I would think with that kind of challenges that
when I was serving and this is just my perception because we didn’t, we don’t have
and we didn’t have at the time any retired firefighters. Just the fact that this
applicant and like I say, if I remove his face and I remove his name because our
families go way back, but I’m trying to be very objective to see how we avoid the
perception when... because I’ve received calls from firefighters also, existing firefighters.
How will this not be confficting? How will a former Battalion Chief that comes from
the rank of the existing administration, how are they, that individual will be, handle
the conflict? And I cannot speak for the individual though I trust his judgment, but
again, you have a whole pile of firefighters that are looking into this, and then to add
another layer of a Commissioner from our little island of Molokai. I appreciate how
you guys can value what we bring to the table. But, Mr. Molina, I question how this
comes about. Were there no other applications from, for the other districts of Maui?
And how do you.. .you know I also respect Mayor Arakawa’s letter of support. If this
wasn’t the Fire Commission, I would put this guy top of the list, he would be my first.
But I question you folks.
I question how you folks go through and rank the
applications. I, and I don’t expect you to answer me, but I am in a very awkward
position today as the Councilmember from Molokai. And I find it, I have to ask myself
what is the right thing to do so that the 100 of other firefighters are not feeling
conflicted and trusting the purpose of the Fire Commission and why it was created to
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begin with. So I don’t understand how you guys do it and you don’t have to answer
me. I just don’t. I just want the people of Molokai to understand that I think this is
the toughest decision I would have to consider and at the time I’ll impress. But this is
a very well-qualified person and maybe not for the Fire. ‘Cause he is extremely
dedicated to the Fire Department. The Fire Commission plays a big different role who
has complete oversight and evaluation for the Fire Department and the administration
and how it follows through. There’s nothing that says we cannot do this. I hope to
change that hopefully someday so that the applicant is not put this, in this position,
and you folks are not put in that position, and we’re not put in that position. It’s quite
unfair to allow this process to be dealt this way. I don’t know what you guys were
thinking but oh well, you know. This gentleman is top of the line but the conflict I feel
as serving as a recent retired Battalion Chief is we’re putting this gentleman in an
awkward position and the rest of the Commissioners, as well as the existing
administration. So I’ve had this conversation with you, Mr. Molina, so thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Is that it?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I think so.. .maybe.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, thank you. Oh, I know, you know, you said a lot, I just...
COUNCILMEM3ER CRIVELLO: I follow your trail.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you

--

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --very much. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I too have some concerns, the same as
Ms. Crivello, and I feel for her on this one. Somebody so new off of retiring from the
Fire Department and then having oversight over the Fire Department, yeah the
experience is good and fresh but, you know, if there are issues with any of the folks.
And I don’t have any doubt that Mr. Tancayo will, would be very fair, but the
perception on the other side looks ifi, The other concern, the bigger concern I have is
if you have been putting out a call for members of this Commission and didn’t get
anything from Kihei, how come I wasn’t, you know, usually you come and ask and say
hey, can you find somebody from your district. Just, you know, no word, nothing, so
I’m a little disappointed at that as well.
You know Public Safety and Police
Commission are both very important,. .well they’re all very important but they’re
similar commissions, and I would like to see him serve on a commission, maybe
Police, you know, because they work together already and know some of their ins and
outs. So I’m guessing and I know there’s the same issue on the Police Commission
and it’s going to be coming up. So, you know, I just would like to know if in the future
if you don’t have folks from South Maui that you’ll come to.. .or any district, you’ll
come to the Members of the district and say hey, who do you know or who might be
interested, can you give us a name. So thank you, Chair.
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You’re welcome.
Any other comments or questions for the
Administration first? Since we’re talking with Mr. Molina. Yes, Mr. Molina, you’d like
to respond, go ahead.

CHAIR VICTORINO:

MR. MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you very much, Chairman Victorino. And thank you for your
comments, Councilmembers Crivello and Couch. Of course to, with regards to Kihei, I
will certainly emphasize that point to the Administration about looking at a future
nominee. And we apologize to you, Mr. Couch. And, you know, we did upon some of,
looking at the issue of, you know, why a second Molokai member for the fire
Commission, we did also offer Mr. Tancayo other boards and commissions if he
wanted to choose. But he felt very committed based on his experience that he could
be a valuable asset on the fire Commission. And knowing Mr. Tancayo and his
integrity, if he is ever put into any situations where there are confficts or multiple
conflicts, we will certainly approach him about it.
And if he certainly feels
uncomfortable, the possibility of... should you confirm him, but down the road if he
has conflicts, I’m sure he has the integrity to consider possibly resigning, because we
certainly don’t want to put anyone into a situation where they’re involved in multiple
conflicts. I do know the issue of perception but of course we like to look at actual
conflicts. But nonetheless we certainly want, don’t want to make any of our nominees,
put them in any uncomfortable positions on our boards or commissions where they’re
making some very important decisions. So that’s what, you know, I can say on my
behalf with regards to any conflicts. Mr. Chair, of course you have Mr. Tancayo if he’d
also like to provide a comment or two. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I’ll call upon Mr. Tancayo in a moment, but before I do that, any
other comments or... to the Administration? Yes, Mr. Guzman, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Just a really quick question, how many
years has he been retired from the Fire Department?
MR. MOLINA: Councilmember Guzman, I believe he told me two years.
COUNCILMEMBER QUZMAN: Two years.
MR. MOLINA: I may be wrong but again, you can ask him directly.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. I just wanted to verify if it was one or two years.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I think it’s closer to two. If I recall correctly on the, somewhere I read it
where he had retired a year and a half or not quite two years ago. But we’ll ask

Mr. Tancayo. Ill ask Mr. Tancayo. Any other... okay, Mr. Tancayo, I’m going to ask
the question now, everybody else has
--

MR. TANCAYO: Yeah, go ahead.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --to the Administration. Want to ask you directly.
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MRTANCAYO: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And first and foremost you’ve heard the comments. I have no question
that sometimes perception outweighs what reality can be but people perceive to be
true is true. And so do you feel now, Mr. Tancayo, that you could handle any
situation and if necessary and you felt a personal feeling towards a certain individual
or certain situation that you could A, if you needed to remove yourself from a vote or
at least emphasize that there is a real challenge in your mind with that particular
issue? Mr. Tancayo?
MR. TANCAYO: Thank you for that question, Chair and Council people who have concern.
You know I have.., and the record will show and all my supervisors in the past,
whether in the Fire Department or out, and would show that I have always done and
tried to do to the best of my ability make those right decisions and the right and
ethical decisions. A lot of times in the past, the record will show I have done the hard
decisions and followed through with the hard things that, you know, sometimes aren’t
favorable in my, with my peers but it was right for the community. And that lies in my
heart what is rightful, truly right for the community. I have no trouble if the situation
comes to remove myself, but I understand everyone’s concern about having previous
ties, but the record will show. And I pride myself on doing the right thing, what is
right for our community. We love Molokai, we love Maui, Maui County. I would have
no trouble in, if need to remove myself. But that’s basically it. Any more questions? I
would have no trouble, sir, to do the right thing. It comes easy to me. Hard at times
but a lot of times things lay out itself and you feel what is right, and you can see with
the information that you have to make the right decisions. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Department?

Mr. Tancayo, also, how long have you been retired from the Fire

MR. TANCAYO: Day short of two years, sir.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And, you know, finally Ill ask this final question. And
hearing what you said and knowing you as well as I do, I really don’t have a lot of
qualms in approving you for the Fire Commission. I think the Administration has
been put on notice, Mr. Molina, that in the future you really need to, you know, spread
those wings out and look more extensively throughout our communities and make
sure that every district is representative as much as possible. I know that’s not
always possible and we’ve had those issues, but, you know, a qualified candidate like
Mr. Tancayo is not a problem in my mind. Again I understand the perception by the
public, others, firefighters, and I have spoken to some and some were very favorable
and some were not. So and I going be very upfront, you know, I do my homework
also, and so with that being said, I want to thank you. And I’m sorry we put you in
this position, but again, like you said, when it’s time to make hard decisions, you’ve
always been willing to take on the opportunity and I appreciate that. And whether
you’re approved or not, we’ll see what happens, but I want to thank you upfront for
your generosity to come forward and put yourself through this. Because again, it
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doesn’t.. .it takes a very special person to come out to volunteer and then get
scrutinized on top of that. You know it’s not, you know, it’s not everybody wants to do
this, you know, and that’s one of the issues I fmd really difficult in our environment
today. We want people to volunteer yet we want to scrutinize everything they do. You
know it is what it is. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Travis

--

MR. TANCAYO: Yes, ma’am.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --I believe you and I have had very intense conversation
about this possible recommendation that would come within me. I just want people to
know that I sincerely have the highest regard for you. It’s important too that when I
receive calls from firefighters and like Mr. Victorino some supportive and many not
supportive, and they feel.. .whether or not they have the perception of feeling that
there’s warranting of conflict, they never know how they will take the matter. And
then there’s the question why was the Commission created to begin with for, on behalf
of firefighters themselves also, and aside from their bargaining units. So I want to
thank you, and whatever the outcome will be I know you come with sincere good
intentions. And, you know, love you dearly. So thank you.
MR. TANCAYO: Thank you, aunty. Thank you. Thank you, Council.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Ms. Baisa?

Thank you very much.

Any other comments or questions?

Yes,

COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much,
Mr. Tancayo, for volunteering to be on the Commission. This is a really hard situation
here. You know normally we pay close attention to the recommendations of a district
representative, because we kind of feel like, you know, they know the person better
than we do, they know the situation in their community. I find this one very difficult,
and it’s difficult because I’ve known this Tancayo family from my early days at MEO,
and it’s rough. I understand perception, I understand that no matter what situation
we’re talking about, there’s always the potential for people to feel that there’s a conffict
of interest. And for every person who feels that there has one, there’s another person
who feels that there’s none, and so it kind of leaves us here having to make a decision
on, you know, a perception. And as Mr. Victorino very wisely said what is perceived is,
which is very difficult, ‘cause to the person who believes it, it’s real. No matter what
you tell them, they believe. I really feel that we have an exceptional candidate here,
and I think that this kind of background is difficult to fmd and also somebody who’s
willing to give his personal time, ‘cause these commissions do take a lot of time and
they’re not easy, you make tough decisions. But knowing this family and knowing its
standards, I feel fairly comfortable in giving you a chance, and I’m going to do that
based on the fact that I trust you that if you feel that you’re uncomfortable and that
it’s not working out that you will resign. But I think I’d like to give you the chance.
Thank you, Chair.
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MR. TANCAYO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Quzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. May I ask Corporation Counsel for an
opinion on the.. .1 believe that under the Code, if you’re one year.. .you have to be more
than one year removed in order to avoid the conflict or do business with the County, is
that correct? If you were a former employee and then you retired or resigned, you
have to wait out one year before you can do business with the County? Is that
correct?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, it’s part of the Charter requirements, but that interpretation is you’re
doing business for a private interest.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right. But there is no other I guess section

--

MR. KUSHI: Provision.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --provision, you know, in addressing this type of issue

--

MR. KUSHI: No, there’s not.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --or factual.
something similar to that

So the only one that I, we could refer to is

--

MR. KUSHI: Right.

COUNCILMEMBER QUZMAN: --situation.
MR. KUSHI: He was an independent consultant

--

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MR. KUSHI: --and he worked for the Department, he has to wait one year before he appears
for that same Department.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And if that person were to do that within the one year, it’s
basically an “automatic conflict?”
MR. KUSHI: He may be but it’ll

--

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: --be sent up to the Board of Ethics.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any other questions or comments? Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. You know it’s really a shame that in our
society we have come to the point to where we look at perceptions, realizing that
perceptions are.. .people. .well a person’s perceptions are their reality, and it’s
unfortunate that we have to deal with it. I know the applicant. I’ve seen him for many
years, and I know people that know him. And his ethical stance is really strong, and I
don’t have any problem with that. I know the other Members are concerned and our
Molokai representative is concerned about the ethical.. .not ethical considerations but
the ones given on the floor today. I would hope that the Administration would bring
forth candidates that would not have to go through something like this. And to our
candidate I say, you know, it is unfortunate. I think you should be on there
personally, but I realize that the considerations brought up by the Molokal Member of
the Council and others, and I’ve gone through the same thing that you’ve gone
through before too. And I’m really sorry that it comes to this. But what it comes down
to is although I think you should be on there, I have to admit that the
perceptions... again, I’ll repeat it one more time, a person’s perceptions are their reality
and it puts the Commission, it puts you and it puts the Council in a really hard place.
I’m sorry it came to this and I’d really, really.. .we’ll see how the vote goes. Thank you.
.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. And again, I think we’ve covered the gamut as
far as perception. I don’t think there’s a question of integrity. I don’t think there’s a
question of knowledge or the ability to do a good job. I think it comes down to what
you feel is important. And I’m going to close by saying that all of us have to make a
decision, that’s why w&re here, we make hard decisions each and every day on other
matters. And so I would like to make my recommendation if there’s no further
discussion, Yes, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. I think for the time being that I
have been on this Council, today’s business set before us for myself in particular is
the most difficult and the most uncomfortable position I am put in, in regards, and it’s
not... like I say I remove the face, I remove the badge, I remove the individual. I look at
the Commission first of all, it’s the Fire Commission, and the Fire Commission
receives and investigate complaints brought forth by the community as well as the, to
evaluate and the existing administration, and then to appoint and hire new
administration. Is Travis capable, is this individual capable? Yes, he is. But again,
it.. .you don’t remove 25 years of your experience in the Fire Department and can
actually say it doesn’t matter because I wear the commissioner’s hat. And I say it’s
uncomfortable and the, at this time, I cannot accept the application as a retired
Battalion Chief to serve on the Commission. Is this an easy statement for me to
make? Not at all, very, very difficult. I live with this families, I go to church with this
families. They campaign for me. They support me politically. But I have to address
this as objectively as I can in meeting the fiduciary responsibility that I have as a
Councilmember representing all of Maui County. And whether or not that is for over
200 firefighters or 1 firefighter, there are concerns. And you know what, people would
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say wow, this is a political suicide for her. It’s not the politics, it’s shame on this
process that put us in this position and have allowed Mr. Tancayo to be in this
position so that we have to... and it’s not a scrutiny, I think he comes out with nothing
but positive, nothing but goodness. But we cannot overlook the purpose of the Fire
Commission. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
recommendation.

Any other comments?

If not, I’d like to make my

COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. I would like to move or I would like to entertain a motion to
approve and put on Schedule [sic] “B” the name of Travis Tancayo to the Fire and
Public Safety Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Ms. Baisa and seconded by Ms. Cochran, Any other
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Roll call please.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Mr. Robert Carroll? Councilmember.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Aye.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Councilmember Gladys C. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Aye.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Councilmember Elle Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Councilmember Don Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No.
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Councilmember Stacy Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Councilmember Riki Hokama?
COUNCILMEM3ER HOKAMA: No.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Councilmember Don Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Aye.
MS. WILLENBRINK: And Council... Committee Chair Victorino?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Aye.

MS. WILLENBRTNK: That is five “ayes,” three “noes.” And one

--

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino and Councilmembers Balsa, Carroll,
Cochran, and Guzman.

NOES:

Vice-Chair Couch and Councilmembers Crivello and
Hokama.

EXC.:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding Travis Tancayo to Exhibit “B” for
approval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: And thank you. And again, Mr. Tancayo, I apologize and, you know, it,
I do look upon the Administration and putting us in this position as Ms. Crivello has
said. And, you know, I hope in the future, Mr. Molina, and you can send this message
as a strong message from me and all of the Councilmembers is let’s do our homework
a little bit better and let’s try to avoid these kinds of conflicts. Because, you know, it
makes us all feel very uncomfortable. We have a qualified candidate and put us in a
position for which now, you know, some people are going to take offense to what, how
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we voted. Oh well, that’s the way life is, you know, I’ve learned to live with that. But
that’s not the point, the point’s still South Maui needs representation and you didn’t
find somebody there. You didn’t ask the Member from the district. I think that’s
uncalled for, and I think it’s time we start realizing we either work together and make
it easier and make it more palatable for the public and the applicants so we can get
more volunteers. This makes people want not to volunteer. And that’s afl I have to
say about that.
Okay.
Now I think we have to make the resolution.
Okay,
Ms. Willenbrink. I’d like to entertain a resolution now to accept the two names
of... and let me go back, Joaquin, Joaquin. .Jack Freitas and Travis Tancayo to the
Fire and Public Safety Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021.
.

MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair

--

CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah?
MS. WILLENBRINK: --I believe that is unnecessary,
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh it’s unnecessary. Well I just wanted to cover all the bases.
let’s get the resolution approved then. Do I have a...

Well,

MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mister...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Second?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, it’s been moved by Mr. Couch and seconded by miss...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Point of order.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, I believe we.. .by the vote we just approved the
name to be recommended to Council.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, I think we only did each individual name and now we do the entire
resolution.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I mean and that’s how I’ve been instructed to do it. So I know,
Mr. Hokama, I get changes in my instructions but that’s how I’ve been instructed to do
it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I leave it to you, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Okay. With no further discussion, all
those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight “ayes,” no... and one excused.
Thank you very.., and no “noes.”
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Counclimember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION
nominations.

of revised resolution

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much, ladies and gentlemen.
let’s move on to the next commission.

approving

the

Okay, Ms. Wilenbrink,

MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of
Members to the Hana Advisory Committee for the County of Maui, along with
completed application forms for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution
is to approve or disapprove the nomination of Linda Clark to the Hana Advisory
Committee for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. And again, I understand Ms. Clark is here again today. So,
Ms. Clark, do you want to say anything? No, okay. Thank you very, very much. I
know you were approved the last time, but we had to do the whole resolution over
again, so please, my apologies. Just the way the procedures have been set forth. So
any discussion or questions in regards to Ms. Clark? I know it was approved but I
was told we have to do it again, Mr. Couch, so please don’t give me the eye, I know.
I’m just doing the best I can. Okay. Yes, Mr. Carroll?
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you. I see we still have Jade Smith on there.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: All right. Is that up for discussion or is it

--

CHAIR VICTORINO: Not yet.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: --just approved?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, not yet.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: ‘Cause we’re doing one name at a time.
instructed to do it, one name at a time.

That’s also how I’ve been

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. This is a process, I’m sorry, gang. Any discussions
on Ms. Clark?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Recommendation then. I will look to make a, entertain a motion to
approve the nomination of Linda Clark to the Hana Advisory Commission [sic] starting
April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Mr. Couch--excuse me

--

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It was Carroll.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Yes, mister...

--Mr. Carroll and seconded by Ms. Cochran. Any further discussion?

VICE-CHAIR COUCH:
Exhibit

Mr. Chair, just to be clear, we’re just voting to put Ms. Clark on

--

CHAIR VICTORINO “B”
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --“B”

--
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --not to pass the reso?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, All those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight “ayes,” and one excused, no “noes.”
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment
approval).

(adding Linda Clark to Exhibit “B”

for

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Now the second one, Ms. Smith, Jade Smith,
Ms. Willenbrink, will you go ahead and bring that up?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members to
the Hana Advisory Committee for the County of Maui, along with completed
application forms for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to
approve or disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of Jade Smith to the Hana Advisory
Committee for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And if youll recall, Ms. Smith was disapproved at our last
meeting, so at... there was an asking of reconsideration. So, Ms. Willenbrink, do we
have to do that first before we can reconsider?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Brief recess.
CHAIR VICTORINO:

.

.

.(gavel)...
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RECESS:

10:08 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:11a.m.

CHAIR VICTORINO:
.(gavet)... The meeting of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs
Committee will reconvene.
I have been informed we do not have to do a
reconsideration as far as Jade Smith is concerned. So I will then now turn to the
Administration first to give opening comments and then to the area representative to
have him give his comments. Mr. Molina?
.

.

MR. MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Chairman Victorino and Committee Members. First like to
thank Ms. Clark for also volunteering herself to serve on this advisory committee.
With regards to Ms. Smith, we’re certainly appreciative of her giving her time to serve
on the advisory committee. If you will note on her application, she’s had various
experiences throughout the community formerly with McCabe, Hamilton, and Renny,
and also a Carpenters Union apprentice, and then also working for the State with the
DLNR Forestry and Wildlife. So she’s had a wide array of experiences that we believe
can be an asset to the Hana Advisory Committee. And she has told us that she
certainly has the time to participate in I believe the monthly meetings or as called for
depending on what the issues are in Hana. So with that being said, Mr. Chairman,
we’d certainly appreciate the support of the Committee. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. At the last meeting unfortunately she was
not notified to come over here because nobody requested it, even I didn’t think about
it. At the last minute, complaints were received specifically that she had an illegal
fruit stand and wasn’t paying her taxes and did other things. And it was at the last
minute so we were not able to take action at that time, Since then it has been proven
that allegations were false and had no merit, and she has support from the
community. I am very happy, she was president of the community association over
there before and she’s very, very active in the community, and I think she would be an
outstanding person on the commission [sic] and I ask for the Members’ support.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Any other questions for the Administration as
far as Jade Smith is concerned? Seeing none, I’d like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Did you want to invite Ms. Smith up?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh yeah, if she wants to say a few words. Yeah, Ms. Smith, you can
come on up. I’m sorry. You’re hiding in that corner there. I saw you earlier, then I
didn’t see you in the seat anymore. So please, come on up if you want to say a few
words. My apologies.
MS. SMITH: Thank you. Good morning, Chair Victorino and the County Councilmembers.
Thank you for giving me this opportunity to come and introduce myself personally.
I’m better known as Alohalani, that’s my middle name. But I wanted to share with
you folks that... sorry. Anyway, yeah, I’m very interested in this Hana Advisory
Committee. I was raised on Maui for 47 years and I was married for 31 years to a
small rancher out in Kaupo. I have three children, seven grandchildren, and I actually
started my career in management and supervision at age 16, believe it or not. My
career changed though when I worked for the University of Hawaii, the National Park
as well as DLNR Forestry and Wildlife, What happened was that protecting the
natural resources was something that I really took to. And working in the State’s Fire
Rescue Team, I was a logistic coordinator, so I really had the passion for protection,
whether it was resources versus people. Well, I also was a licensed first responder,
but what happened and changed my life drastically was my house fire in 2005. The
earthquake came 2006, so I was dealing with a personal disaster as well as a
community disaster. We didn’t have an association at the time, so back then in 2006,
we revamped the association and I served as the secretary there. Then back in 2013,
again we revamped the association. In this whole situation, my love was to create a
disaster shelter. I have a full plan. I created Kau Kau Lani, my food trailer, and I also
proposed to the Land Division of DLNR whom I used to work with as well for the
Kaupo community, the property there, the old Kaupo School, I am an American Red
Cross Natural Disaster Leadership Team member, volunteer, and I sit on the Ahu
Moku 0 Maui Council. So I am constantly in the community with meetings. I mean
it’s very exhausting. It’s a lot of commitment and no pay. Right now I’m working with
the Nahiku Community Association and sharing my disaster plan with them so that
we can have something solid for them, and in April I will do a presentation there. So I
just want to thank you folks for, you know, considering me, and doing my best for the
community. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Smith, Alohalani, I’m sorry, you know. But I get only
the legal names in front of me
--

MS. SMITH: I know.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --so I apologize. Any other, any questions or comments to Ms. Smith
from the Members? Yes, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you very much, Ms. Smith, for
being here today. It appears that you’re very qualified and I get the feeling that your
heart is in it. I just would like to I guess elaborate, have you elaborate a little bit more
on some of your ideology. Being on the Hana Advisory Committee, youre going to be
faced with issues concerning economic development for Hana itself as well as
--
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MS. SMITH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --planning. And you also have to balance that with keeping
Hana Hana. So how do you.. .what is your, I guess your ideology in increasing
economic development while still maintaining the Hana feel?
MS. SMITH: That’s a hard one with the.. .you gotta balance the economy with the issues that
Hana has a passion for, and so by sitting there, I, you know, I feel that if I listen to the
people and learn and understand the issues more in depth. .1 kinda got a grasp on
everything. But, you know, to be there on the board and being aware of what’s going
on, that is what I want to bring to the communities. And my kupunas put me up
here, they’re like you gotta go sit on there, But that’s because I am passion, Ill do my
research. I’ll get in there. But as far as that, yeah, it’s a big thing to tackle. It’s not
something simple like a small little community association. But, you know, yeah, I
don’t know what else to say, but I’ll do my best.
.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you.
MS. SMITH: You’re welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other comments or questions for the.. .for the nominee?
me. Seeing none, thank you very much, Ms. Smith

Excuse

--

MS. SMITH: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --for being here. If I see no other discussion or, on this matter, I’d like
to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The Chair would like to entertain a motion to approve and put on
Schedule [sic] “3” the nomination of Jade Alohalani Smith to the Hana Advisory
Council [sic] and starting from a term.. .starting April 1, 2016 and ending or expiring, I
should say, in March 31, 2021.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Couch.
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”

Any other

COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight “ayes,” no “noes,” and one excused.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Criveilo, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:None.
EXC.:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment
approval).

(adding Jade

Smith to

Exhibit

“B”

for

CHAIR VICTORINO: And at this time now I would like to entertain a motion to approve the
resolution as amended to put on Schedule [sic] “B” the names of Linda Clark and-what’s her
(inaudibte)... I lost my paper--Jade Alohalani Smith to the Hana
Advisory
.

.

.

--

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Committee.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Committee, and file the communication., .no, no, no need to file yet.
Not yet. Okay. That’s my motion.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Mr. Carroll and seconded by Mr. Couch. Any more
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Seeing none, the let the record show eight “ayes,” no “noes,”
and one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

-

31

-

POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MINUTES

Council of the County of Maul

February 29, 2016

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION
nominations.

of revised resolution

approving

the

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Ms. Willenbrink, let’s move on to the next board.
MS. WILLENBRINX: Thank you, Chair. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of
Members to the Maui County Commission on Persons with Disabilities, along with a
completed application for each nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to
approve or disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of Faraz Azizsoltani which is
reappointment to the Maui County Commission on Persons with Disabilities for a term
beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: At this time I’d like to call upon you, Mr. Molina, to have some opening
comments on those two nominees, please.
MR. MOLINA: Yes. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I’m sorry?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair? Just on Mr. Azizsoltani.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
ahead. Sorry,

Oh yeah, I’m sorry.

We’re starting with Mr. Azizsoltani.

Okay, go

MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman. Mr. Azizsoltani is coming to the conclusion of his term
on the Commission on Persons with Disabilities, and the Administration would like to
ask for your consideration of him to be reappointed. I believe one issue that surfaced
the first time that he came before you, it was with regards to his volunteer-ship in
California, so he leaves the island for a time. And I’m trying to recall, I believe it was
for the, a police commission in their county or fire commission, I’m not sure, but
Mr. Azizsoltani can further elaborate on that.
By all accounts here on Maui,
Mr. Azizsokani has been attending the meetings regularly and has contributed his
thoughts towards the issues that come before this Commission. So again, with that
being said, we’d like to ask for your consideration of Mr. Azizsoltani for a full five-year
term on this Commission. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And if Mr. Azizsoltani is in the house, I would like to
welcome him to come up and say a few words, please.
MR. AZIZSOLTANI: Good morning, everyone.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Good morning.
MR. AZIZSOLTANI:
there.

Mr. Victorino, I think we should put a big fish tank behind you over

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. AZIZSOLTANI: It would look good. My wife and I and two beautiful boys live in Lahaina.
Mr. Guzman, you like that one? We live in Lahaina, we run Aquatics Experts
business, we do aquariums, ponds, pools, you know, we’re just very blessed to be a
part of Maui. My former background and somewhat still current, I’m a seasonal police
officer for California, but this is a very minimal thing, it’s one or two weeks out of the
year for updated training and patrol work. It’s more because I’m selfish, I don’t want
to let it go than anything else. I actually lose money leaving the island to go do that.
So it’s really no different than going on vacation for anyone else for so many days out
of the year so it doesn’t take away anything from the Commission position. So I would
like your vote to continue on this and accomplish things for the County.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Mr. Guzman?

Thank you.

I will open the floor for questions for the nominee.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, thank you. So I assume that the reason why you keep
your part-time position in California is that you have family there and you kind of use
it as a business expense to go back and visit your family, is that correct?
MR. AZIZSOLTANI: I would... correct, sir. I would go back once a year anyway. You know
usually I fly into Oakland, spend a few days with my parents and then go up to
Humboldt County, do a few days of police work and training and then come back. So
absolutely, it’s a combination of vacation and maintaining my police status there.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any other questions for the nominee? Seeing none, thank you
very much, Mr. Azizsoltani, for being here.
MR. AZIZSOLTANI: Thank you. Good day.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Any.. .if seeing no other discussion, I would like to make my
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The Chair would like to entertain a motion to approve and put on
Schedule [sic] “3” the nomination of Mr. Faraz Azizsoltani to the Persons with
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Disabilities and beginning with
March 31, 2021.

a term starting April

1,

2016

and expiring

VICECHAIR COUCH: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch and seconded by Ms. Cochran. Any other
discussion? All those in favor, signifr by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight “ayes,” no “noes,” and one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:

None.

EXC:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding Faraz Azizsoltani to Exhibit “B” for
approval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: Moving on to the next one which is Cranston Kapoi. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members to the Maui
County Commission on Persons with Disabilities, along with a completed application
form for the nominee, The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or
disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of Cranston Kapoi to the Maui County Commission
on Persons with Disabilities for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021. And, Chair, I would just note for the record that Mr. Kapoi was
unable to attend today due to a prior commitment.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Mr. Molina?

Thank you very much.

We’ll start out with the Administration.

MR. MOLINA:
Yes, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members.
Mr. Kapoi is an independent business owner for Maui Boy Construction, Inc., and as
you’ll note he has not had any prior community service in any boards or commissions.
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But my understanding is he is very active with his church, and this was an
opportunity he felt that he’d like to give back in this capacity with the Commission on
Persons with Disabilities. He did indicate to me he does have the time to make the
monthly meetings and which we certainly emphasized that point to him. As you
know, construction may be somewhat busy but he will certainly make the time. And if
he does miss meetings he is aware that we will certainly ask him to consider resigning
should you approve his nomination. And with regards to his application, I believe the
first application was sent without the political affiliation. I believe we’ve sent you an
amended one but I’ll state for the record he is a registered Republican, so VU make
that point to you today. And with that being said, Mr. Chairman, I yield the floor.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Excuse me, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, go ahead. Yes.

MS. WILLENBRINK: I’m sorry to interrupt but I just got an e-mail from the Molokal Office,
she’s having very difficult trouble hearing the Members speak, if they could speak
directly into their microphones.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Members, please, if you would speak directly into the mic and
also you, Mr. Molina, just to make sure that Molokal and Lanai can hear us. Sony
about that. Okay, moving right along. Any questions or discussion on Mr. Kapoi’s
nomination to the Commission on Persons with Disabilities? Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And again I appreciate his willingness to come
onboard, but his application says his political affiliation is none.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, there’s an amendment that I think was passed out.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: That’s the one I’m reading.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, I know, but there was one I think with the stack of papers that we
passed out with updates, because we did request that, Mr. Couch, and it just say, it
does say Republican. Did you find it?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You got it? Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I got it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I think there is an update on all the different commission members
or nominees.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:

..

.

(inaudible)...
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, well, they didn’t put it in there, Mr. Couch, because it came in
this morning, so I apologize but it is there in your stack. Okay? You have any other
comments or questions? Thank you. Anything else from the Committee? If not, I’ll
make my recommendation.

COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The Chair would like to entertain a motion to approve and put on
Schedule [sic] “B” the nomination of Cranston Kapoi to the Commission on Persons
of [sic] Disability [sic] for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa.
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”

Any further

COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight “ayes,” no “noes,” and one absent.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding Cranston Kapol to Exhibit “B” for
approval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: So now I go back to the resolution as amended naming to the Persons
of... Persons on... the Commission on Persons of Disabilities.. .with Disabilities, excuse
me, faraz Azizsoltani and Cranston Kapoi.
MS. WILLENBRINK: As amended.
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CHAIR VICTORINO:
Mr. Couch?

As amended.

I said amended earlier.

Okay.

Okay, as amended.

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa.
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye,”

Any further

COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight “ayes,” no “noes,” and one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroil, Cochran, Criveilo, Guzman, and Hokama.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED

ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Members, it’s 10:30 and I will give you your regular morning break
Could we have everybody back, and I know this is really asking for a lot, back by
10:40 so that we can finish up the rest of the nominees. Okay. This meeting now
stands in recess.
.(gavel).
.

.

RECESS:

10:30 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:41 a.m.

CHAIR VICTORINO:
.(gavet)... The meeting of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs
Committee will reconvene. With no objections, Members, I would like to bring up the
two nominees who have to leave pretty quickly now, for the Commission on Children
and Youth.
.

.

COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: And I’d like to call on both of those nominees to.., and both of them, let
me start first of all saying both of them are Council nominees. These are nominees
that were, came to me and are interested in the Commission on Children and Youth.
So I’d like to call on the two of them, and Ill start with Lucy Feinberg because she has
to leave, and Kirstin Hamman has to leave. So, Lucy, would you come up and say a
few words? And if you have any questions, you can please address the questions.
Thank you, Ms. Feinberg, for being here.
MS. FEINBERG: Thank you so much for moving us up on the agenda, appreciate it. I don’t
have any questions. I did pass out my resume just a few minutes ago.
CHAIR VICTORINO: All of you have copies, that resume
MS. FEINBERG: I thought that’d be helpful.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --was handed out just this, a few moments ago, Mr. Couch. Okay, go
ahead.
MS. FEINBERG: Okay. I just appreciate the opportunity. I’m honored to be considered for
this position with the Commission. I’ve been on, I’ve been a resident on Maui since
1986 and involved with children and youth for many of those, all of those years. So I
think it would be a great opportunity to give to the Commission.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Feinberg. And I know of your work and I’ve seen you
around this community, and thank you very much. Any questions for the nominee?
Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA:
Thank you much, very much, Chair.
And thank you,
Ms. Feinberg, for being here this morning. I do know you and I know how hard you
work and how many years you’ve worked for the benefit of children and youth. You
won’t have any trouble fitting this into that busy schedule?
MS. FEINBERG: I expect my schedule to be a little less busy going forward.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: That’s wonderful. And thank you very much for au you’ve done
for our children and youth, and good luck.
MS. FEINBERG: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the nominee? Seeing none, thank
you, Ms. Feinberg.
MS. FEINBERO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And at this point I would like to make my recommendation on
Ms. Feinberg, if there’s no objections.
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COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections. Recormnendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I would like, the Chair would like to make, entertain a motion to
approve and put on Schedule [sic] “B” the nomination of...
MS. WILLEN3RINK: Excuse me, Chair? No Schedule [sic] “B.”
CHAIR VICTORINO:
approval one.

Oh, no Schedule [sic] “3,” just the.. .okay.

Because it’s a Council

MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much, Okay. Then the Chair will entertain a motion to
approve the nomination of Lucy Feinberg to the Commission on Youth and Children
beginning with the term April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move to pass the, or adopt the resolution relating to the
appointment of Lucy Feinberg to the Commission on Children and Youth.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Mr. Couch and seconded by Ms. Balsa.
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”

Any

COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show seven “ayes,” no “noes,” and two excused
at this time, Mr. Hokama and Mr. White.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers

Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Criveilo, and Guzman,
NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. And next nominee is Kristy Hamman.
would you come up, please? Kristin.

Kristy,

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Kirstin.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Kirstin.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Kirstin. I call her.. .I’m sorry, Kirstin, See how long you haven’t been
around, I forgot your name already. Go ahead, Kirstin.
MS. HAMMAN: Good morning, everybody. It’s wonderful to see you, I’ve missed you guys.
And I am very honored to be nominated to this particular committee or commission.
Since I left Council Services, I’ve started my own law practice and I specialize in family
law and special education law, and of course you know I have three of my own
children that have been born and raised here on Maui. And I’m very committed to...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Can you speak right into the mic? Yeah, because...
MS. HAMMAN:
guys.

.. .

committed to the welfare of our children and youth. So it’s nice to see you

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I know you’re well qualified in your background, so
thank you very much. Questions for the nominee? Seeing none, then I would like to
make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: I would like to, the Chair would like to entertain a motion to approve the
resolution for the nomination of Kirstin Hamman to the Commission on Youth and
Children for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move to adopt the resolution relating to the appointment
of Kirstin Hamman to the Commission on Children and Youth.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Second,

CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Ctivello.
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”

Any more

COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
excused.

Opposed?

Let the record show seven “ayes,” no “noes,” and two
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and Guzman.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION
nomination.

of revised resolution approving the

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you veiy much, Thank you, ladies. Now let’s go back to
our agenda as set forth. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of
Members to the Molokai Planning Commission for the County of Maui, along with
completed application forms for each nominee.
The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to approve the Mayor’s nomination of Michael Drew to the Molokai
Planning Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
Ella, is Mr. Drew in the Molokai Office?
MS. ALCON: Yes, ma’am.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay. We do not see him live yet.
MS. ALCON: Okay, hang on.
MR. DREW: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, there he is. Okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Hello, Mr. Drew.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Drew, good morning.
MR. DREW: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Let me start with the Administration and Mr. Molina, and then well
turn the microphone over to Mr. Drew. Mr. Molina?
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Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members. The
Administration would like your consideration of Mr. Drew to serve on the Molokai
Planning Commission. Mr. Drew is the General Manager--I hope I get the title
right--for the Hotel Molokai and certainly brings a lot of business acumen that can be
shared with the fellow Molokai Planning Commission members should you approve of
him. I don’t have much more to say so I’d prefer to yield the microphone to Mr. Drew.
I’m sure he could do a much better job in detailing his commitment. And we’re
certainly very appreciative of him making sure he has the time to show up for these
meetings. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. MOLINA:

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Mr. Drew, I turn the floor over to you. Good morning.
MR. DREW: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, other Members of the PIA Committee. My
name is Michael Drew. Pvc been a member of the community for the past nine years
as General Manager of the Hotel Molokai, and I am honored to be nominated to be
part of the Commission.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Ms. Crivello?

Thank you very much.

I will then start with the area representative,

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair Victorino. Thank you, Mr. Drew, for being
So
here this morning, and more especially for submitting your application.
Administration did well in their reviewing of this applicant. I support Mr. Drew. You
know he was put in a position where he had to deal with the permitting process and
everything else when the kitchen at the Hotel Molokai burnt down. So hands on is
what he had to deal with as well as having the support of others to help him through
the maze of having the kitchen up and running today. And it’s a beautiful renovation
or brand-new kitchen, So I think that first of all brings him up to par as being a
perfect nominee to the Planning Commission. He’s been involved in other aspects in
the, I guess the inoculation for some kind of economic engine for our island. So,
Mr. Drew, I thank you and I support your nomination at this time. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Crivello.
MR. DREW: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Other comments or questions from the Committee Members?
none, then I would like to make my recommendation.

Seeing

COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The Chair would like to entertain a motion to approve and put on
Schedule [sic] “B” the nomination of Mr. Michael Drew to the Molokai Planning
Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: i so move, Chair.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Hello.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Ms. Crivello and seconded by Mr. Couch to approve
the nomination of Mr. Michael Drew. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those
in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
excused.
VOTE:

Opposed?

The nomination passes, seven “ayes,” no “noes,” and two

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Criveilo, and Guzman.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding Michael Drew to Exhibit “B” for
approval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: Congratulations, Mr. Drew, and good luck.
MR. DREW: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Aloha. Okay. Moving on to the next one, please, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLEN3RINK: Yes. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members to the
Molokai Planning Commission for the County of Maui, along with a completed
application form for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to
approve or disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of Robert Stephenson to the Molokai
Planning Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring on
March 31, 2021. Mr. Chair, I believe Mr. Stephenson is here in the audience today.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes he is, and I will call him up after I give the Administration an
opportunity to give their opening remarks. Mr. Molina?
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MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members. The Administration
would like your consideration of Mr. Stephenson to serve on the Molokai Planning
Commission. He’s very actively involved in the Molokai business community and is
also keenly aware of the need for economic opportunities for residents while being
sensitive to cultural concerns. for the record, the Mayor did send a letter to all of you
dated February 24th with his comments with regards to Mr. Stephenson. So with that
being said, Mr. Chairman, JJ1 leave the rest for you and the Committee and for
Mr. Stephenson to provide additional comment. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much, Mr. Stephenson, would you like to come forward
to the podium and give a brief introduction about yourself and what you’d like to be
able to do with this Commission or what you’d like to see done? Go ahead,
Mr. Stephenson.
MR. STEPHENSON: Yes, thank you, Chair. Thank you. Aloha, Aunty Stacy. Aloha,
Committee Members. My name is Robert Stephenson and I am grateful for the
opportunity to have been nominated for this position here, the open position on the
Molokai Planning Commission. And I feel that I bring some level of expertise in the
business community and also in the policy and planning arena to this position. And
I’m happy to serve at the will of the Mayor and at the will of this Committee and the
Maui County Council. And I ask for your support. And I’m here to answer any
questions that any of you may have. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Stephenson. I will open the floor up. Ms. Crivello, do
you have any
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes, I do.
CHAIR VICTORINO: —that you’d like to ask?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Please.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And thank you, Rob, for hiking it over on Mokulele this
morning early. We had an early flight, didn’t we?
MR. STEPHENSON: We did, it was a beautiful flight.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You know again, Administration went ahead with your
application, and there’s no question that you’re very qualified to serve on the Molokal
Planning Commission. You know when I first saw your name, I had to go and do some
research to see if it was permissible for a Molokal Community Plan Advisory
Committee member to serve on the Molokal Planning Commission following the
submission of the CPAC’s report which they are now doing their deliberations on with
the Molokal community as well as the Planning Department and the Commission. So
I’m thinking they’re projecting for it to hopefully, it’s very, a big hopeful to fmish by
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March 31st. But their cutoff date I think is hopefully, for real kine is April $th, right?
And unless there’s some kind of request for extension, so knowing our community and
I’m born and raised there, and then you’ve experienced how there’s a charge with
regarding the reviewing and recommending the revisions and what have you to the
community plan that’s going on now. They’re not silent, okay. So what’s your thought
as far as being a CPAC member and I guess you’ll start April 1st and you’ll probably
just maybe have just one meeting if they don’t fmish up by March 31st. Or then it goes
further to say that you’re a CPAC member until all pau, right? How does that... again,
I have to deal with conflict, you know, as the Councilmember from my district. And
you know our island, you’ve faced the CPAC deliberations, and how do you think
they’re going to react to your nomination on the Planning Commission? I realize, I
note you have from the business community letters of support, and I thank them for
supporting that, your nomination. But it’s not the business community that shows
up, we know that, at our Planning Commission meetings. What, can you give me your
thoughts and do you see any kind of possible confficts as you, as a CPAC member and
going on as a Planning Commission member?
MR. STEPHENSON: Sure, Well, thank you for the question, that’s a great question, and I
appreciate the opportunity to answer it. I defer to the County attorney on whether or
not there is a real conflict of interest, and I believe the County attorney made an
opinion that there was not. However, let’s say that there was a perceived possible
conflict of interest. It’s also my understanding that the Molokai Community Plan
review by the Molokai Planning Commission will conclude before my term will begin.
And it’s also my understanding that even though my term may begin on April 1st, the
first Molokai Planning Commission meeting may not take place until sometime
thereafter which could be well after, which is scheduled currently to be well after the
Molokai Planning Commission submits the Molokai Community Plan for review to the
County Council. If there... if my nomination is approved and if I happen to become a
part of the Molokai Planning Commission and the review of the Molokai Community
Plan comes before that, then I would seek the advice of Corporation Counsel to
whether or not I could A, participate in the discussion or B, and/or B, recuse myself
from any voting on any type of decisions that were made. And I would also take the
recommendations of the Planning Department staff and look to you as well,
Aunty Stacy, for recommendations on that as well. And I would have no problem
recusing myself from any discussion as a Molokai community.. .pardon me, as a
Molokai Planning Commissioner from discussion or voting on any items of the Molokai
Community Plan. So with that said, I hope I’ve answered your question, but I’m
happy to discuss it further with you or any of the other Members if they would like.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Just one more if I may, Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: You may, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah. Mr. Couch, thank you. You know some of the things
that have been opined on, on the plan on the capacity as CPAC members and then
serving on the Planning Commission is how your.. .one’s independence can be called
into question. What are your thoughts on that? And again, how do you perceive or
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see the respond from those that have been attending the Planning Commission
meetings on a regular basis with your approval?
MR. STEPHENSON: Well, I can’t speak to anyone’s response, how they may respond if I
become approved, but I would certainly again deal with any perceived confficts or
statutory conflicts as advised by the County Counsel and seeking your advice as well.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you. fll.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEM3ER CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I’m going to just skip all of that ‘cause I do
have concerns with the Molokal Community Plan process, not so much your issues.
My concern would be if you’re told to recuse yourself, it’s my understanding that it’s a
pretty contentious community plan so I, you know, when you have a four-to-four vote,
that means whatever the motion is would fail, So I have a little bit of concern. So I’m
going to ask Mr. Kushi now since the Molokal Community Plan Advisory Committee
does not go away until the Molokal Community Plan is adopted by the Council, and
Mr. Stephenson would be on the Molokal Planning Commission, would he have to
recuse himself if for instance they ask for an extension and were granted an extension
and then to have to deliberate on the Molokal Community Plan extensively?
CHAIR VICTORINO:
question?

Mr. Kushi, would you like to comment on or answer Mr. Couch’s

MR. KUSHI: Yeah. As best as I can recall, I think...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi, can you speak into the mic please? I’m sorry.
want Molokai to hear it also.

‘Cause we

MR. KUSHI: As best as I can recall, I believe our office and the Planning Department had
had discussions about this, and we came to the conclusion that there will be no
conflict regarding a member or a previous member of a Molokal CPAC or Lanai CPAC
serving on that island’s Planning Commission. As to the specifics of this CPAC or this
Commission, if the CPAC has not concluded its deliberations and submit a plan,
there’s nothing for the Molokai Planning Commission to discuss until this Council
passes it. Right? So I don’t see a discussion if Mr. Stephenson is on the Planning
Commission, because there’s nothing for the Planning Commission to discuss a CPAC
plan because it hasn’t been passed by this body yet. But I don’t see a conffict in that
instance. Even if it did, I don’t see a perceived conflict, because it’s passed by this
body, not the CPAC. CPAC just recommends.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
question.

Okay, Mr. Couch... okay, go ahead, Mr. Couch
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I guess there’s some timeline issues there. Right now it has
passed the CPAC and it is before the Molokai Planning Commission, and this
gentleman would be on, serving on both at the same time technically. And then it
comes to us after it passes the Molokai Planning Commission, their recommendations.
You’re right, they’re just recommendations.
MR. KUSHI: Right, right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR KUSHI: If that’s the case, I still don’t see a conflict. I suggest he resign from the CPAC.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Okay.
Mr. Stephenson, you’ve heard the Corporation’s Counsel
suggestion, and I guess my question to you would be would you be amenable to that
kind of a move as far as removing yourself from the Molokai CPAC and like he said
resigning?
MR. STEPHENSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, thank you for the question. At the advice of the
Corporation Counsel, I would take that advice and I would be happy to exercise my
right to resign from the Molokai Community Plan Advisory Committee, And if I was
able to do it verbally, I would do it on the record at this moment and I could follow up
with a written statement. Or if it’s not permissible to do it verbally, I’d be happy to
make a written statement and submit that today as well. So I would act on the advice
of the Counsel. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I think you’ve cleared the matter up in most of our minds. You’ve
said what you would do if that recommendation was brought forward.
MR. STEPHENSON: Yes, sir.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You don’t have to put it in writing, it’s on record actually because it’s
being televised and we have the minutes of the meeting so it is there. So
--

MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --you know, so I wanted to pose that question, ladies and gentlemen.
Any more questions for the testifier... the nominee? I’m having a hard time with this
one this morning. I apologize. Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And just to be safe, I’d like to see if you could
do that in writing ‘cause I think it’s required in writing but I’m not sure.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I think that would be upon his, you know, the Corporation
Counsel. So let Corporation Counsel take it from there. I believe we all know what
the intent was and I think we know what the applicant’s response was so we’re
comfortable with that, at least I am. If anybody else isn’t, let me know. But any other
questions for the applicant himself? Yes, Ms. Balsa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair.
Mr. Stephenson, for being here.

And thank you very much,

MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I know this is very difficult, difficult for you and difficult for us.
However, I do know you quite well and I know what you do in the community and I
know the support that you bring. So I know it’s hard for you to make that distinction
and that you might have to resign from the CPAC. But on the.. if you.. .when you get
to the Planning Commission, I guess you already know that CPAC took up an awful lot
of your time, you’re ready for the Planning Commission and those meetings? They’re
not short either.
MR. STEPHENSON:
Molokai

Yes, thank you for the question.

Yes, anyone’s who’s attended a

--

COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I have.
MR. STEPHENSON: --Planning Commission meeting or watched them on Akaku knows that
they can extend quite lengthy. But fortunately I’m self-employed, I have a company
that we provide consulting services to numerous businesses on Molokai and
throughout the State, and my work schedule is rather flexible. So I’m able to create
blackout dates and times well ahead in advance. So if any client requirements come
up, I can let them know that I have blackout dates and times. So I would be able to
continue that commitment, yes. Thank you.
COUNCILMEM3ER BAlSA: Mi right. And thank you again very much. And, you know, I
don’t know you as long as I know the family that you married into, and I know that
you are community people and I think it’s wonderful, Thank you.
MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you. Thank you for your kind words.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No more comments. Not at this time, I’m sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other comments or questions?
confused look so I
--

COUNCILMEM3ER GUZMAN: No I...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --will call upon you.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I just.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I mean you give me that look like oh.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No ‘cause I’m thinking because it.,.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead, Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I feel uncomfortable at this point because of the fact that
Corp. Counsel suggested a resignation from the CPAC. So I’m leaning more towards
that cautionary suggestion for him to resign prior to getting this Commission, this
appointed Commission, so that’s the puzzled look I have on my, in my face.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well and it’s okay. And again, you know, I know this gentleman and
know the family, I have no qualms that he will do what is right and I stand on that.
You know and again, I’m, maybe I’m fortunate enough to know these people and that’s
why I can say this without any hesitation. I know if the recommendation is by
Corporation Counsel to resign, Mr. Stephenson will resign. There’s no question. Yes,
Mr. Stephenson?
MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you, Chair Victorino. I hereby tender my resignation to the
Molokal Community Plan Advisory Committee, and I’d like that noted in the record.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. And then you can do it in a formal way in writing and
all that. I don’t think that was my question. Mr. Guzman, are you comfortable with
that aspect?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: May I ask the opinion of Corp. Counsel whether that verbal
resignation is applicable?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead, Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Put it this way, send a confirming letter to this body as well as to the Mayor’s
Office immediately.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Well go ahead and do the letter. I think that’s what he’s saying,
do the letter.
MR. STEPHENSON: Yes, sir. Yes, Chair. And I have the, I brought my computer with me
today so I’m able to craft that letter and send it immediately.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I think you’ve made it clear. Thank you, Mr. Stephenson.
MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: I think we’re all.. .1 mean at least I can say I’m comfortable with you.
Any other questions for the nominee? If not, I’d like to make my recommendation.

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh yes, wait, wait, no, no, hold on. Ms. Cochran’s shook her hand

--

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --just as I was going to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, no questions for the nominee, but I do have questions
for Department or Mr. Molina.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Molina...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that okay?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mr. Molina, and I hear there’s, you can see there’s difficulty
in some of our nominees this morning, and, you know, for, in this particular case
what I’m feeling is that, you know, there’s lack of I guess diversity and different
perspectives and new eyes on the product. Basically he came from one level of it, it’s
moved into, it’s going go into the Moiokai Planning, same person since.. .not
disregarding it at all whatsoever, but the point is there’s a whole other body that
should be overlooking this document and it’s the same person. You know what I
mean, what I’m trying to say? So I would have preferred to see... and it’s nothing
against the applicant whatsoever, but like I said a different set of eyes, a different
perspective on the document itself, So that’s kind of my I guess uncomfortable-ness of
this, and it always seems that when you come, you present all this stuff and whenever
we have questions or comments or would like things done a little differently or more
thoroughly, what have you, you always say I’ll take it back to Administration, but is
this not your kuleana to be doing this? And so what role do you play in the selection,
in the vetting out, in the decision-making process that brings these nominees to us?
And you know how it is here having been here way longer than I have. I would think
that your voice and your input would, you know, loan a lot of weight to this process
being that you have been here where we’re sitting. So I guess what role do you play in
the selection process, Mr. Molina?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Molina, would you like to answer that question?
MR. MOLINA: Of course. Yes, sir. Thank you, Chairman. And thank you, Councilmember,
certainly a very good question.
Like with any entity, you’re going to have.., or
Administration you may have some disagreement amongst... like in my case, I may
offer my thoughts and sometimes I’m agreed with and sometimes I’m not, but it’s
unfortunately part of the process. And I certainly understand and I apologize and sort
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of empathize with you, what all of you are going through with this morning, because if
I may use a word and I apologize for it, it’s a lot like damned if you do and damned if
you don’t, And even sometimes you get all the facts, there are limes when even all the
facts are not enough, you just have to make a judgment call on your own personal
feeling and basis. But my job is again to try and vet out the nominee as much as
possible, look at potential confficts, and sometimes there are limes when we may not
see things that you see and which is again why we have this process.
So
Councilmembers have, you know, like with anything else if you have a different set of
eyes looking at the same subject, you may get some things that can be uncovered. So
certainly yeah, your job is not easy, and, you know, we... as I stated before I take back
your comments, and I’m sure the Administration views and hears what you have to
say. But maybe the best person to ask as to why the fmal decisions are made with
nominations is to ask the Mayor or the rest of the Administration what was the
rationale for submitting this person as a nominee.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Well, I thank you for those comments, Mr. Molina.
And yeah, I understand you do the best that you can with what you have to deal with
as we all do,
MR. MOLINA: And so do you folks, I mean this is your job. You have to vet out every
nominee, and there are limes when youre going to make some tough calls. I can
recall when I was on the Council years ago, I voted against my neighbor who wanted to
be on a board or.. .that was tough. And so, Councilmember Crivello, I certainly know
what you’re going through as well. So it’s not easy, it’s a tough job, and it’s a special
job that not everybody can do. But you have to again sometimes use your own
personal judgment the best you can and go from there. But well continue to work on,
you know, trying to address as many concerns as you have and make it as painless a
process as possible. But again, this whole process is certainly not predictable, a lot of
things can pop up along the way. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And I don’t know if this is... I’d just like to make a comment,
Mr. Molina. I don’t have any more questions for mister, for Rob if everybody is
through. I just have.,.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Stephenson?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. You can go ahead and have a seat, Mr. Stephenson. Thank you.
MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Rob,
MR. STEPHENSON: And thank you for the opportunity.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So yes, he’s submitting his resignation to CPAC, and I guess
today is discomfort day for me, And it’s, you know, it’s what I have to deal with as the
Councilmember from my island. But I, you know, looking at this overall, you know,
and I thank Rob, very dedicated. I think showed up at every CPAC meeting and he
also brought a balance. Contrary sometimes to a lot of the vocals that were there at
the meeting perhaps but very consistent in trying to provide, you know, a fair opinion
of his. But when I look. ..and then the easy way out is to have him resign. When you
have concurrent or consecutive service on the Molokai CPAC and then the Molokai
Planning Commission, sometimes I think it may raise policy concerns. But the laws,
we require for additional layer of review by the Planning Commission after the CPAC
suggests that each... and to me that’s where independence comes aboard. You know
again it has nothing to do with perception, it’s a matter of if you’re independent of
what, of the body that you participated in that submits now to the Planning
Commission for its review. And, you know, there’s no law contrary to all that, but
sometimes I wonder what’s the spirit of the law or the policy, that what is not legally or
ethically prohibited, none of that because we’re... Corporation Counsel advised that
having the same person serve on both bodies is not really against policy. So I’m
behooved that I’m put in this position, Mr. Molina. Sometimes good to contact your
people from the districts so that we can have the dialogue to say how are we going to
conclude to this because of this or how do you recommend this? And, you know,
we’re able to go out there and shake the bushes to fmd other members to serve. But,
you know, I’m going to wait for the Chair’s recommendation on this. But again,
Mr. Molina, hana hou, you’ve done it again. Thank you.
MR. MOLINA: I hope I can stand up, walk out of here by the end of this day. But thank

--

CHAIR VICTORINO: No, you won’t.
MR. MOLINA: --you for your comments.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No you won’t. No you won’t. Well continue. There’s a few more coming
up so don’t get nervous. And again, you know, I agree with you, Ms. Crivello, this
puts us in very uncomfortable positions. Unfortunately sometimes.. .it would be nice if
they would take heed on our concerns and prevent this from happening. But as it is,
it doesn’t happen. And I hope that the Administration... and I will forward a letter with
again a number of these concerns that have been brought up today. I don’t know how
lawful that is. I mean I guess you really can’t tell the Administration what to do, but
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you can at least make your concerns known. So that is my pian once this is all
completed. So if there’s no further discussion, I’d like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The Chair would like to entertain a motion to approve the nomination
and put on Schedule [sic] “B” that of Robert Stephenson to the Molokai Planning
Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So moved.
COUNCILMEM3ER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Carroll. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you for allowing us for extended
deliberation on this. My chief concern on this motion is the Molokai Community Plan.
And we got his word that he is not going to... he’s going to resign. I still, you know, it
still has to go to Council and if I don’t see a written resignation before Council, I may
have to change my mind on that one.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And that is your prerogative, you know, and I think we have the
assurances from Mr. Stephenson that he intends to do it today and submit it today. If
that’s done, that will be before Council, I’m not worried about that. Any other
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. I also concur with my colleague from Kthei as
well. I have reservations on this matter but I’ll move it forward.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you very much. Any more discussion? Yes, Ms. Criveflo?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I have deep reservations but we’ll move forward on this,
because we’re going to start facing quorum problems on the Planning Commission if
we don’t get this resolved.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And that’s for the overall purpose of completing what we’ve
got to do, because we’re anticipating another resignation from the Molokal Planning
Commission. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Ms. Crivello. Again, seeing no further discussion, Ill
call for the question. All those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
excused.
VOTE:

Opposed?

Let the record show seven “ayes,” no “noes,” and two

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Criveilo, and Guzman.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding Robert Stephenson to Exhibit “B” for
approval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you very, very much. Now I’d like to go back to the
resolution and move.. .I’d like to entertain a motion to approve the resolution as
amended to put the names of Robert Stephenson and Michael Drew to be appointed to
the Molokai Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So move, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Ms. Crivello, second by Mr. Couch,
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”

Any further

COUNCILMEM3ERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
excused.
VOTE:

Opposed?

Let the record show seven “ayes,” no “noes,” and two

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and Guzman.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.
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ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION
nominations.

of revised resolution

approving

the

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, moving right along. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRJNK: Yes, Chair. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members to
the Police Commission for the County of Maui
--

CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead,
MS. WILLENBRINK: --along with completed application form for the nominee. The purpose
of the proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of
May fujiwara to the Police Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and
expiring March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Molina, you’re on.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members. Ms. Fujiwara
I’m sure many of you know her, certainly a stalwart in the community, especially as it
relates to our senior citizens. She’s expressed an interest in serving on the Maui
Police Commission. She can bring a very good perspective from that of our senior
community with the needs as it relates to the Police Department which is why we felt
with her experience it could certainly be helpful to the Commission’s decision making.
So with that being said, the Administration would like to ask for your support of
Ms. Fujiwara. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And we are blessed with Ms. Fujiwara--wait, hang on, Mr. CouchMs. Fujiwara’s presence, and I would like to call her up if she would like to say a few
words. And I do agree with Mr. Molina’s analysis of you, Ms. Fujiwara. We all know
you very well. Well welcome, Ms. Fujiwara.
MS. FUJIWARA: Good morning, Chair Victorino

--

CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
MS. FUJIWARA: --members of the Council. Thank you for considering me to be appointed to
the Police Commission. I currently serve on the Salary Commission but my term
expires next month so Ill be able to attend any Police Commission meetings, and I
would like to continue to serve our community in whatever way I can and as President
of the Planning and Coordinating Council consisting of over or representatives of over
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50 senior organizations in the County of Maui. And as Mr. Molina said, I could bring
the perspective of our senior population to the Commission. And I am aware of all the
duties, et cetera, that the Police Commission is charged with. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Fujiwara. And I will ask you if you have any questions,
no long dissertations on Ms. Fujiwara ‘cause that could take forever. No offense to
you, May. No offense to you. But any questions for the nominee?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Fujiwara. I’d like to make my recommendation,
if I may.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: You have questions of Mr. Molina.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, you have questions on Mr. Molina?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, you can sit down, May. We only have questions for Mr. Molina. I
guess you’i’e on the floor again, Mr. Molina. I told you you’re going to be racked and
stacked and.., never mind. Go ahead.
MR. MOLINA: Fire away.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair. And again we’re short of somebody from
South Maui and West Maui on this one and yet we have.., and Kahului because the
Kahului member is going off. But we have four members from Wailuku.
So,
Mr. Molina, did you have issues in trying to find people from all these other districts?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Chairman and Councilmember Couch, you know, the Police Commission,
there are a lot of people or applicants that do apply. I guess when we looked at
Central Maui, we tended to look at Wailuku and Kahului as one. But maybe for the
future, we should look at it more, you know, we have a Kahului representative as well
as a Wailuku rather than just kind of look at Wailuku and Kahului lumped in as a
central district. With regards to Kihei, we will work on that as well. I will make sure I
emphasize that point to the Administration to get someone from Kihei on this
Commission as well. Especially in light of the new police station in Kthei, it will
certainly merit having someone from Kthei on the Commission as well. So again I
apologize for certainly the delay and oversight in not looking at putting someone from
Kihei to serve.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
MR.

MOLINA:
And, Councilmember Couch, of course like you and all of you
Councilmembers, if you do have a name you would like.., name or names would you
like the Administration to consider please, my, our office is very open to submit any
names if you would like us to consider them. And please have the applications and
we’ll make sure well do a better job at making sure all the applications are signed and
that political affiliation which constantly slips us. So again we want to make that
invitation to you, so please by all means submit names as well. Thank you.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other comments for Mr. Molina or questions? Seeing
none, I’d like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. The Chair would like to entertain a motion to approve the
nomination and put on Schedule [sicJ “B” that of May Fujiwara for the nomination to
the Police Commission starting April 1, 2016 and ending and...or expiring on
March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Second,
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch and I’m going to give Ms. Balsa this one,
seconded by Ms. Balsa. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor,
signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
excused.
VOTE:

Okay, any opposed?

Let the record show seven “ayes,” and two

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, CriveUo, and Guzman.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None.
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ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding May Fujiwara to E,thibit “B”
approval).

for

CHAIR VICTORINO: Moving on to the next nominee please, Ms. Willenbrink,
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members to
the Police Commission for the County of Maui, along with completed application forms
for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove
the Mayor’s nomination of Eugene Santiago to the Police Commission for a term
beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021. And I would note for the
record, Mr. Santiago.. .the Police Commission requires a Molokai member to be on the
Police Commission and he would be replacing Pancho Alcon whose term expires. I
believe that Mr. Santiago is in the Molokai Office with us today, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: He’s on the video conferencing, and hang on, Mr. Santiago. I will start
with Mr. Molina first and then call upon you. Okay, so, Mr. Molina, would you like to
give a brief overview of Mr. Santiago, please?
MR. MOLINA: Yes. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members. The
Mayor did submit a letter with information about Mr. Santiago and his prior
experience on the police force. Mr. Santiago is very involved in the community with
youth organizations and faith-based groups as well, and he’s indicated to us he does
have the time and certainly would be honored to serve on the Commission. And again,
we, like the fire Commission nominee we felt Mr. Santiago’s experience in the Police
Department would certainly be an asset to the Commission’s decision making as it
relates to police matters. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. And here we go again. Mr. Santiago, I would
like to open the floor up for you to give a little introduction of yourself and how you
best can serve on this Commission. Go ahead, sir.
MR. SANTIAGO: Good morning, Chair and Members of the Policy and Intergovernmental
Affairs. My name is Eugene Santiago, I’m born and raised on Molokai. I’ve served
with the Maui Police Department for 30 years. I’ve been retired for about four now.
And so if I may and hopefully kind of just provide little bit background because I know
a lot of questions will come up. But anyway, the purpose for me applying for the
Police Commission is one I was approached and informed of the vacancy that it would
be coming up. And I kind of chose to remain active in government affairs, one to be
able to learn the process that takes place and how these things work, two, hopefully to
make positive contributions as part of my civic duties as a citizen of the County of
Maui. I vow to cooperate fully with the Council and the different members in the
commission. But having had a successful career with the Maui Police Department I
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understand the needs and the goals of the Police Department as well as the needs of
the community. It is my hope that I will have an opportunity to work with the
Commission in maintaining a healthy balance between the Police Department, the
Commission, and the community. Where justice... and this is something I’ve always
been big on during my time with the Police Department is maintaining justice and
equality with regards to the protection of rights of the citizens of the County of Maui
with respect to preserving their rights and protecting their rights but also giving
recognition to where it’s due. So again, I just share my sentiments. I do understand
prior to this particular hearing this morning there was some concerns, and I’d like to
welcome them at this time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And if I will like I’ve done, Ms. Crivello, I will start with you
as the area representative.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair Victorino. Aloha, Gene.
MR. SANTIAGO: Aloha, good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I think we’ve had earlier conversations in regards to your
application, and again, you know, it’s again this is Stacy’s discomfort day and it’s not
based on your application, it’s based on the appointment to the Department that
you’ve retired from. And it’s no bearing on your integrity or how much people have
respect for you as well as I myself and all of your good intentions, But, you know, I
think the application with the Fire Department kind of have opened the doors. I’m not
saying that I am in agreement with the process as far as serving on Commission. I’ve
also seen in the past where retired police officers from Maui have applied for the Police
Commission, and they’ve kind of been routed to go on the Fire Commission instead of
staying on the Police Commission. And that has happened, we have retired police
officer I think from the mainland but not necessarily from Maui County. That being
said, for you as a Police Commissioner on the Police Commission, how do you pose
your responsibilities?
MR. SANTIAGO: Okay.
organization...

First of all if I may, you know, I’ve worked in a very structured

CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Santiago, can you get a little closer to the mic, please? Go ahead.
MR. SANTIAGO:
Okay, sorry about that.
I’ve worked in a very structured
Yeah.
organization. You know the Maui Police Department, we have strict disciplinary
process and systems in place, and, you know, we also follow the mission statement of
fairness, integrity, compassion, and service, So I trust that our leaders even from the
top, you know, follow that particular mission, and I trust that everyone within the
Maui Police Department do understand the responsibilities that they hold in serving
the community. And so having been very familiar with that process, my intentions is
really to be able to provide that kind of balance with the citizens of County of Maui.
I’ve seen where maybe because of lack of experience or sometime lack of leadership,
you know, we have officers who not necessarily intending to do wrong but sometimes
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they make mistakes and the community is affected by it. And then it leaves somewhat
of a bad image for the Maui Police Department. I just want to say that, you know, I’m
very fond of the Maui Police Department because I came there. You know it was
because of the Maui Police Department and the many years that I’ve served that I am
the person that I am today. And so, you know, I want to see the Maui Police
Department continue to serve in the capacity that maintains that reputation,
maintains recognition, and still provides the services that the community or the
County or the citizens of the County of Maui so deserve. And so I operate with the
mindset and similar to Travis that, you know, we’re here to do what is right, not to be
popular in being on the Commission. You know it’s not a popularity contest, it’s really
trying to serve the community and the citizens to the best of our ability and providing
them with the recognition they so deserve with regards to their constitutional rights.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. Thank you, Eugene, for being here. I have a
question, you know, although I know you very well and I think you\re served your
community outstandingly, you did mention that you were approached in your
comment, you were approached for the position. Who approached you?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. You gotta speak right into the mic now.
MR. SANTIAGO: Yeah. So I was approached., .well, it was made mention to Pancho that he
was, his term was going to be expiring soon and he asked me to consider, you know,
applying for the Commission. And I had no idea at the lime, I had no intentions
‘cause I didn’t really know, you know, how the, what the scheduling of business with
the County Council was at the time. But when he did make mention, I thought it
would be a great opportunity to look at the possibility of this opportunity and so I filed
my application for that purpose.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. Other questions or comments onto the nominee?
Seeing none, I would like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. The Chair would like to entertain a motion to
approve and put on Schedule [sic] “B” the nomination of Eugene Santiago to the Police
Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Yes, Ms. Crivello,

go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Are you opening for discussion?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. I have strong reservations on the basis, on the
same kind of rationale that I presented with our applicant for the Fire Commission.
Again, Eugene Santiago is an outstanding member of our community and with our
youth. I just have a problem,.. again, I’m going to remove the face, remove the name
and just say I have a retired police officer who will be serving on the.. .1 think this will
be probably the first for Maui County if it gets, if he gets approved. 3ut and the same
rationale. And again, Mr. Molina, shame on you folks. That’s what I’ve got to say, you
know, on putting us in this situation and how you did it. But in all fairness to Eugene
and, you know, he’s even married to my family. So, you know, again, probably
political suicide, but I feel I need to voice that as a basis on.. .it’s we never let it happen
before and so I guess the next step would be make it for some sort of Charter
amendment going forward with this. But thank you, Eugene. And I know we’ve had
our conversation and dialogue on this, so all’s good. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR VICTORINO: And thank you. And I think you’ve made that perfectly clear and I
agree, maybe the best approach is a Charter amendment to let the people decide if
they think these nominees should be considered for these special commissions,
especially those retired police and fire, those that... and maybe others, you know, I’m
not sure. Maybe it’s time that let the, let a Charter amendment be brought forth and
let them decide that way. The people will speak and then we can go from the there.
And maybe this will be resolved by that manner or we’ll still be uncomfortable. And
I’ve not felt very good today but again, like I’ve said earlier and I’ll continue to repeat,
knowing these people and their integrity, I have no question that I trust their decisions
will always be for the betterment of the community, Maui County. And what they have
done in the past brings a lot of knowledge to us to help us in the future. So any other
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signifr by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
excused.
VOTE:

Opposed?

Let the record show seven “ayes,” no “noes,” and two

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and Guzman.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None.
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ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment (adding Eugene Santiago to Exhibit “B” for
approval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Santiago. Have a great day.
MR. SANTIAGO: Thank you. Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Now.., oh, I go back to the resolution as amended. I entertain a
motion to approve the resolution as amended, putting the names of May Fujiwara and
Eugene Santiago to the appointment on the Police Commission.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER CR1VELLO: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved and this one.. .it’s been moved by Mr. Couch and I’ll give
to Ms. Crivello, seconded by Ms. Crivello. Any more discussion? Seeing none, all
those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
two excused.
VOTE:

All those opposed?

Let the record show seven “ayes,” no “noes,” and

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and Guzman,

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White,

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

-

62

-

POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 29, 2016

CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Wfflenbrink, let’s move on to our next.
MS. WILLENBRINK: A proposed resolution entitled Appointment of a Member to the Real
Property Tax Review Board for the County of Maui, along with a completed application
form for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or
disapprove the Mayor’s nomination of Scott Innes to the Real Property Tax Review
Board for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021. For the
record, Chair, I note there is only one nominee for this board so you could include the
resolution in your motion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you very much. And I shall do that, including the
resolution. Okay. Mr. Molina, Ill start off with you please.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman and Committee Members, The Administration would
like to ask for your consideration of Mr. Innes to the Real Property Tax Review Board.
Mr. Innes by trade is a realtor for Sotheby’s real estate company and he’s expressed an
interest in serving. He’s certainly a man that’s used to dealing with numbers and is
aware that the Review Board is a very busy commission, and he has indicated to us
that he does have the time to serve. And with that being said, Mr. Chairman, I’ll go
ahead and yield the floor to the Committee Members and Mr. Innes. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Mr. Innes, you would like to come up to the
podium please and give a brief introduction of yourself and anything you’d like to let
us know what you’re thinking. Please.
MR. INNES: Aloha, Chair.
serving...

Aloha, Councilmembers.

Thank you for the opportunity of

CHAIR VICTORINO: You can move the mic a little bit so that way you don’t have to keep
bending. There you go.
MR. INNES: Sure. My neck’s a little stiffed too. My name’s Scott Innes and I’ve been a
resident of Maui since 2002, so 14 years now. When I first came here, I was the
director of sales and marketing for Blue Hawaiian Helicopters for three and a half
years. At the same time I got my real estate license in 2003 and I was practicing real
estate on the side. I’ve been practicing real estate full time since 2006 with Island
Sotheby’s International Realty.
I’ve previously served on the boards of the
REALTORS® Association as a technology committee member and most recently for
2015 I was the technology committee chair. And I have a desire to.. .now that I’m
finished with that commitment, I’d like to give back to the community and do
something for the community and participate in something that goes with my
experience in real estate and valuations. So thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. I will open the floor to questions to the nominee.
And I did get that right this time. Well, about time. Mr. Couch, go right ahead.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Innes?
MR. INNES: Innes,
CHAIR VICTORINO: Innes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Mr. Innes. What district do you reside in?
MR. INNES: I live in Wailuku.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Wailuku, okay,
phone number is

‘Cause I notice you have a... oh that’s your business

--

MR. INNES: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --South Maui. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It does say in his application Wailuku is his residence. Thank you.
Okay.
Other questions for the nominee?
Seeing none, I’d like to make my
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The Chair would like to entertain a motion or actually the Chair would
like to entertain a motion to approve the resolution to move the name of Scott Innes to
the Schedule [sic] “B” for the approval on the, on his nomination to the...
MS. WILLENBRINK: No Schedule [sic] “3.”
CHAIR VICTORINO: I’m sorry?
MS. WILLENBRINK: No Schedule [sic] “B.”
CHAIR VICTORINO: No Schedule [sic] “B,” no need that, okay. Thank you very much. I got
so used to to it.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Oh, wait a second. Yes, yes there is. I’m sorry. I’m so sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I guess just.. .no, no that’s all right, it’s a good test for me. It’s Monday
morning, it’s a test. Okay. So I gotta redo this all over again. I’d like to entertain a
motion to approve the resolution and moving the name of Mr. Scott Innes to
Schedule [sic] “B” for the approval of the--what was this now, see now you got me so
confused I forgot what I was--Real Property Tax Review Board for a term beginning
April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move to adopt the resolution entitled
Appointment of a Member to the Real Property Tax Review Board for the County of
Maui by moving Mr. Scott Innes’ name to Schedule [sic] “B.”
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by

--

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Second. Oh. I’m sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Mr. Carroll

--

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Never hear.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --to approve the nomination of Scott Innes to the...
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: It’s been a long...
CHAIR VICTORINO: I know it’s been long. Okay, I got it. I got it. Okay. Anyhow, any more
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show six “ayes,” no opposed, no opposition,
and three excused now, Mr. Hokama, Mr. Guzman, and Mr. White.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, and Crivello.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Guzman, Hokama, and White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving
nomination.

the

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Ms. Willenbtink, moving right along.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair, That is the conclusion of Item No, 1, all of the
Mayor’s nominees.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Let’s move on to Item No. 2 which is our nominees.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I think we finished one already, so we only have the second one,
right?
MS. WILLENBRINK: And did you want to take up Item 2 and 3 together so that you could
move back and forth between the Board of Water Supply nominees?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, that’s fine. Go ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay. Item No. 2, correspondence dated February 23, 2016, from the
Chair of the Committee, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Relating to the
Appointment of Shay Chan Hodges to the Board of Water Supply. The purpose of the
proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the appointment of Shay Chan Hodges
to the Board of Water Supply for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO:

Ladies and gentlemen, we do not have the Administration because this
was a Council-driven appointee. So I will call Ms. Hodges up to the podium and have
her, have her opening comments and we can then open the floor up to questions.

COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Just a point, I’d really like to clarify something before we get into
the interviews. We have two vacancies
--

CHAIR VICTORINO: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: --and we have three applicants.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And applicant No. 1 is Ms. Hodges. Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes.
MS. CHAN HODGES: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, Ms. Hodges.
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MS. CHAN HODGES: Okay. Can you hear me? Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Councilmembers. It’s
great to be here, thank you for considering me for this position. As many of you
probably know, I’ve lived on Maui for 24 years and I’ve been active in the community
throughout that time. I have served on the Committee on the Status of Women, that
was quite a while ago, and been active not in boards and commissions but in the
Democratic Party and also in my community because I have been raising my two sons.
One is a senior at King Kekaulike High School and one is a freshman in Pennsylvania
at Franklin and Marshall College. A lot of my community activity has been focused on
children and youth, and to be honest I did consider submitting my name for that
committee. But I also noticed that on the Board of Water Supply there was only one
woman, and I do have a lot of concerns about broad representation, diversity,
especially gender diversity. And our population does happen to be 50 percent women.
So I am glad to see three women who are applying for this position. Sorry, I lost my
train thought of a little bit. My work is in grant writing for the most part so I am very
aware of different kinds of social issues in our community. I write grants for Aloha
House, Malama family Recovery, Maui Youth and Family Services, Akaku, Maui
United Way, King Kekaulike, I do that mostly as a volunteer. And my expertise I
believe has a lot to do with looking at big-picture issues and looking at how to sort of
look at the big picture as far as what everybody’s needs are. And clearly with water we
need to be focused on making sure that we have delivery of clean water and affordable
price for our families, but we also have to be looking down the road and as I have two
basically young adult children as I’m looking down the road as to what’s going to be
available for my children and my grandchildren and how do we meet the needs of
everybody, and look at all of that. I know that we have the water and development
plan coming up that is extremely important. I absolutely do not have the expertise of
somebody like Lucienne de Naie, and I would definitely love it if I were to be chosen
that Lucienne was also on the commission because obviously that’s extremely
important to have that kind of expertise. I feel that what I bring to it is more of a, sort
of common sense, big-picture, like I said, perspective. And as someone whose kids are
now out of the nest almost, very close, I look forward to the opportunity to contribute
to the community in a different way than I have been for the last few years as far as in
areas like water and planning and what’s good for our County as a whole.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
was...

Thank you.

Just I wasn’t sure if you were done and so that’s why I

MS. CHAN HODGES: Yeah, I know, I could go on.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Oh no, no, no, no, no. I think we want to conclude.
MS. CHAN HODGES: I know we’re already, it’s almost afternoon here.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, that’s correct. That’s correct. No, no, we’re going to fmish if it
rolls us all over. Okay, questions for the nominee? Okay, now with your permission,
I’m going to let all three nominees speak before I start asking for or entertaining
motions for approvals or whatever. So if that’s all right with the Committee, I would
like to bring up the next nominee.
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COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No objections, thank you. Ms. Wfflenbtink, could you call up the next
nominee please?
MS. WILLENBRINK:
nominee?

Yes.

Did you want me to go to Elle’s nominee or to your second

CHAIR VICTORINO: I don’t care, either way.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go with Elle’s one first, then if that’s the case. Go ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay. Correspondence dated February 23, 2016, from Councilmember
Elle Cochran, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Relating to the Appointment
of Antoinette Lucienne de Naie to the Board of Water Supply. The purpose of the
proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the
appointment of
Antoinette Lucienne de Naie to the Board of Water Supply for a term beginning
April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Ms. de Naie, I know you’re standing there with
reckless abandon to come up. Come on up. You go ahead, and I think you spoke
already but I’ll give you another chance. How’s that?
MS. de NAIE: Mahalo. And greetings to you, Chair Victorino and Committee Members. Well,
of course everyone here does know me, because I’ve been here to testify here many
times. My name is Lucienne de Naie for the record. Antoinette Lucienne de Naie. You
now all know my secret first name, Like many people, I use my middle name. I am
very honored actually to be in the position to be considered for the Board of Water
Supply. I have attended many, many meetings of the Board of Water Supply over the
last 20 years. I’ve known quite a few folks who have served on the Board Water
Supply including Mr. Kamai whose term I believe is one of the expired ones. And it is
an area I’m deeply interested in, water. You all know that. I’ve devoted a lot of time to
trying to figure out stuff about our water situation, water resources, water systems. I
have visited I think every one of our County wells. I’ve visited our three water
treatment plants or four water treatment plants, including the one in lao that’s being
expanded. I’ve always just been interested in this topic, so this is a wonderful
opportunity for me to serve. I have served on one County commission which was the
General Plan Advisory Commission. I am humbly proud to say that of the three years
I served, I missed only one meeting so I have a very good track record for attendance
there. I am currently on a broad citizen’s advisory.. .it’s not really a group, it’s sort of a
assemblage of folks that is being asked for input on the Water Use and Development
Plan. I’ve attended the two meetings on that. But other than that, I am not currently
serving on any County advisory groups or commissions. I know that’s kind of a topic
here today. I have in the past though, I’ve served on way back at the time of Mayor
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Apana, I’ve served on the open space advisory group to come up with the open space
zoning ordinance. I’ve served on the infrastructure rates advisory plan for three years
to come up with some impact fees for infrastructure purposes. And I’ve served on the
Lahthna bypass community advisory task force that was chaired by that time by
Mr. White when he was not a Councilmember, and I served on that for two years. So,
gee, I’m footloose and fancy-free right now, and I would appreciate your support if you
find me a worthwhile candidate. Mahalo.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. de Naie. Other questions for... and I know there’s some
concerns, and you talk about uncomfortable, here we go again. Mr. Couch?

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Ms. de Naie, for being here.
Just have a couple questions. Are you on the board of Maui Tomorrow?
MS. deNAIE: lam.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. de NAIE: I am actually the chair of Maui Tomorrow as of January 17th.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And how about the Sierra Club?
MS. de NATE: I am on the board of the Sierra Club.
conversation chair which is a committee chair.

I am not an officer, I am the

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Other questions for the nominee? Yes, Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair, in light of what Ms. de Naie has shared with us about her
board involvement
--

CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: --I, it was called to my attention that there is a suit pending
against the Maui Planning Commission and does that, is that of any concern because
she’s on the boards?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I just want to clear that up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, Well, well ask Mr. Kushi. Mr. Kushi, you’ve been on the hot seat
all day, let’s welcome you back. Go ahead, Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. If I understand the question, it’s for Maui Tomorrow against the
Planning Commission?
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COUNCILMEM3ER BAlSA: My understanding was this had something to do with the Sierra
Club and that there is a suit against the Maui Planning Commission, and that being
that she’s on the board is that a concern? That’s the question I was asked and I don’t
know what the answer is.
MR. KUSHI: Well, we’re trying to do background checks right as we speak, but the Sierra
Club did file a suit against the Maui Planning Commission for an EIS on the Wailea
670 project. But again, that case is still pending. It’s against the Maui Planning
Commission. It’s against the County as an entity. But she’s also the, will be the
president of Maui Tomorrow. Maui Tomorrow is currently engaged in active litigation
with the County on two cases, the East Maui Consent Decree action as well as the
Maui, the Na Wai Eha SUP permits, and also about the, A&B’s land license for the
East Maui area which all affects the Department of Water Supply. But again this
nominee is for the Board of Water Supply.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I understand but, you know, I don’t know if that was of any legal
concern or not of legal concern, and that’s where I need the help ‘cause I’m not a
lawyer.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I do want to say though, you know, in light of asking this
question, I do know Ms. de Naie very well and I do know of her knowledge of water and
how passionate she’s been about helping. But I don’t want this to become a problem
afterwards.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I go back to you, Mr. Kushi. You’ve heard the question.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. And I kind of understand the question and the concerns ‘cause I advise
the Board of Water Supply, but as you know by Charter, the Board is not
semiautonomous anymore. They are advisors to the Department and to this body and
to the Mayor. They also review departmental budgets, proposed water rates and fees,
and other duties as prescribed by law, that general catchall. They also have the ability
to overturn decisions by the Director of Water Supply and they had appeal powers. So
that’s their kind of hammer if you, you want to have that. The applicant being a
member of an active, of organizations in active litigation with the Department would
pose a problem, a conflict if that issue comes up before the Board. We would of
course if we know about it in advance, advise the applicant to recuse himself or
herself. But it, in our position, our mind it doesn’t blanket-ly disqualify her from
being a member of the Board. But this, in this case it may have several occasions
where she cannot be involved. I’m just thinking ahead. But again, it’s not a blanket
disqualification.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much.
Chair.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Ms. de Naie, you have any comments on what has
been brought forth by Corporation Counsel?
MS. de NAIE: Yeah, I think it’s very good to discuss this openly, I do want to point out that
the reason that Maui Tomorrow as an organization has been involved in Na Wai Eha
and East Maui is because there is a process for asking for water to be restored to
streams which is a County policy. It’s in our Countywide Policy Plan, it’s in our Maui
Island Plan that there be minimum stream flow standards be revised and set, and that
in itself, it’s a petition. What happened was there was an appeal of the decision on
that petition. The petition started back in 2001, and a petition is not a lawsuit against
the County. A petition is the only way that you can actually move forward to change
anything is to file this petition. The contested case was not filed by Maui Tomorrow, it
was filed by the Native Hawaiian Legal Corporation. Dr. Miike who was appointed the
Hearings Officer--this is East Maui--asked Maui Tomorrow to come back in as a
plaintiff, because they had been involved in the original petition which was not a
lawsuit, it was a, just a procedure in front of the commission. So I don’t know if that
makes any difference to anybody but, you know, technically Maui Tomorrow was
included in this contested case. We did not see ourselves as being against the County,
we felt that there was enough water for everybody, but you needed to, everybody
needed to get the facts on the table. So of course if anything... it’s my understanding
that the Board of Water Supply does not have any purview over any of these matters,
because they’re dealing with things that are more like water rates, appeals on people’s
water meters, and, you know, general long-term policy, comment on general long-term
policy. I don’t think they’re asked to sign off on legal settlements, but I may wrong,
Mr. Kushi would know far better than I. If that were the case and if I were fortunate
enough to be appointed, of course I would reveal that, you know, I was an officer or a
board member of an organization that was involved in the settlement and recuse
myself from any, you know, voting on it as the rules provide. But in my experience in
observing the Board of Water Supply over the years is that various folks have served
who had, you know, very specific interests that sometimes confficted with the County’s
water policy and, you know, they just revealed what those were.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Further questions for the nominee? Question? Yes

--

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Actually no question but this is the nominee that I presented
forward and I’m glad that all these questions are surfacing. And for me, I really put a
lot of weight behind Lucienne’s knowledge in our water world here in our County. And
she’s as you can see, very open and honest too about answering questions and just
being straightforward and addressing things head-on, and have every ounce of faith
and trust in her that if those times may occur that she may have to recuse. I believe
w&ve all had to do that here also because of the different types of boards or groups
that we’re affiliated with in our personal lives. So I hope for everyone’s support on this
nominee that I presented forward and think she can do a lot of good and bring a great

-

71

-

POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 29, 2016

perspective to our water issues and concerns that we need to work through here on
the County level. So just comment, Chair, on my behalf. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I’ve worked with the organizations that
Ms. de Naie has been, worked with and many other organizations, and I found out, I
found that her ethical standards were very high. I have never seen her abuse any of
her positions or take any position that there was any hint of being improper. And I
think she’s perfectly well at handling this position. And her background and her
knowledge of the history of our water I think is really important. And I think for those
reasons I would support her for this. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I wasn’t asking for anything of that nature at this point, but, you
know, we just wanted questions and that’s fine, Thank you. Any other questions for
the nominee?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I have a comment.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No comments.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No comments.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I’m not going to ask no more comments. I gotta move on because I got
one more nominee
--

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --and I’d like to make sure we get that. So I’m going to stop the
comment period and get to questions. You got question, fine. If not, I’m going to call
up the last nominee.
MS. de NAIE: Mahalo.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Okay. Ms. Willenbrink, please.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. A proposed resolution entitled Relating to the Appointment of
Amber Ngo-Savage to the Board of Water Supply. The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to approve or disapprove the appointment of Amber Ngo-Savage to the
Board of Water Supply for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Amber, go ahead.
MS. NGO-SAVAGE: Good afternoon, Chair and Councilmember.. .I’m sorry, I’m nervous, my
first time. As some of you know, I’m a mom of a four-year-old and I’m a member of
Soroptimist and an active member of Grow Some Good which puts in school gardens
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in the community, and I’ve been active in the community in various nonprofits and

service projects. So this was a Board that I was interested in, because I am a full-time
realtor so water is a side issue that we have to all be aware of. And there have been
issues that have been coming up, there’s one in particular that I’m actually excited
about.
It’s the, I don’t know if this is appropriate to talk about, but unlike
Ms. Lucienne, I don’t have the experience and the background she has, and like
Ms. Shay, I’m not as, I don’t have the history in the community that she does, but
what I do bring to the Board is, or to the table is fresh energy and perspective and I’m
not particularly biased or prejudiced, The issue that got me excited about the water
supply issue is the EMI issue that we’ve been hearing about. I actually think it’s a
great opportunity because we no longer do sugar cane and the amount of water that’s
required to sustain that can be used for other resources. And I think it’s a great
opportunity for us to open communication and see how we can reuse our resources
and like be able to have our, I guess the water help our farms and our local
businesses, work with the Hawaiian community that wants to bring it back to the
streams. And I believe there is a way to work that together, and I would love to be a
part of that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for the nominee? Yes, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Good morning, Amber.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It’s afternoon already.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Or is it afternoon already? Oh my God.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, it’s afternoon.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But anyway, yeah, I’m curious as to why water? It doesn’t
seem like your background kind of dictates or would influence you to choose water as
a commission.
MS. NGO-SAVAGE: Water is a resource.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: How did you... excuse me?
MS. NGO-SAVAGE: Water is a resource.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. So my question to you is did you pursue this or were
you approached or what is the, how did you come about being a nominee?
MS. NGO-SAVAGE: I’ve always been interested in being part of the community and to be
able to participate, and many of my friends and colleagues are aware of that, and
when they heard that there were seats available on the Board, they said hey, is this
something you might be interested in because, you know, it’s an issue? I said yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And who is they?
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MS. NGO-SAVAGE: A friend in particular is David Raatz. He said hey, this is available.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. Other questions or, for the nominee? Seeing none, I
thank you very much and let’s see where this goes. Okay? Thank you. Okay. Let me
say how I want to handle this, because you get three for two. I like that, three for two,
you know, I like that. I wish was two for three, then I wouldn’t have a problem. So
what Ill do is this, Ill work my way from the very top starting with Ms. Hodges and
with no objections then go onto Lucienne, and then well see what happens there.
Okay. I will start with my recommendation. You look confused, mister...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, you said you were going to start from the top which is Hodges,
then Savage, then Lucienne.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I didn’t say I’m going to continue from the top, I said I’m

--

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --going to start from the top.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Listen to what I said, Mr. Couch. Got him.. .never mind, never mind.
All right. Let’s, let me start with that one, if I may. I’m starting from the top, I didn’t
say I going to work my way from the top.
The Chair would like to
recommend.,. entertain a motion for the approval and the, moving of the name of
Shay Chan Hodges to the schedule...
MS. WILLENBRINK: No need.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I’m sorry?
MS. WILLENBRINK: These are the Council recommendations.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Oh, so I don’t have to say “B” again? No, I do have to say “3.”
MS. WILLENBRINK: No. No, I’m sorry. I confused you earlier.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okie dokie. I’m going to have a hard day if I don’t try harder. Okay.
first of all, let me then recommend the appointment of Shay Chan Hodges to the
Board of Water Supply starting with a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So moved.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa. It’s afternoon, I’m
tired. I got it. Okay. Any more discussion? Yes, Mr. Couch?

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And, you know, we raked Mr. Molina over the
coals for this one and so now it’s our turn to consider...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Raking yourself?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I don’t know, it’s...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, baby, go ahead.

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It’s I believe... I don’t know whose... this is your recommendation? We
have a person from Kihei coming off, but there already is a person from Kihei there.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So our choice is either two people from Haiku or two people from
Kihei. So the same thing that we gave Mr. Molina, I don’t know who to give this one
to. But I have some concerns.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You can give it to me, I’ll take it ‘cause I got broad shoulders and let me
say this.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: But in your resolutions, you did have one person from Haiku, one
person from Kihei, SO,
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: All right.

CHAIR VICTORINO: And let me say these were names that applied after I put out the
announcement in the paper, okay?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mi right. So that’s where these came from. This was a special request
by this Council and this Chair for these names.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So that’s where they came from. Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Just a brief comment. You know I’ve been paying attention to
party affiliations and I think she fits well. Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other comments? Seeing none, all those in favor of the
appointment of Shay Chan Hodges to the Board of Water Supply, signify by saying
“aye.”
COUNCILMEM3ER$: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Again, let the record show six “ayes,” and... oh seven “ayes,”
excuse me, seven “ayes,” and two excused, again, Mr. Hokama and Mr. White.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and Guzman.

NOES:None.
EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Moving on to the next one, the appointment of Lucienne de Naie
to the Board of Water Supply. So Ill make, entertain a motion to appoint Antoinette--I
gotta do the right thing ‘cause it’s--Lucienne de Naie to the Board of Water Supply for
a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mr. Chair, I... so moved.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Don’t get too...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Now you can confuse me too. Okay. Any more discussion? Mr. Couch,
go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Did you get your second?
CHAIR VICTORINO: You, you said second.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I did not.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Mr. Guzman did.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, Mr. Guzman. Sony, Mr. Guzman, Sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. You know we have three really good folks that came out
and wanted to put themselves up for discussion, two of which are new to the process
which is very good we have new folks in there, and one of which has very good
qualifications. The only concern I have is there are questions on, you know, litigation,
people coming to court and speak against Maui County. So we have two people who
don’t have that concern there and one that does. So at this point, I can’t support this
one unless of course the same thing that we did for Mr. Stephenson is if there’s any
resignations, then that’s fine. But because of the affiliations with the other groups at
this point I won’t be able to support.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair, Now fll speak at the appropriate time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And you spoke out of turn earlier, but go right ahead. Thank you. Go
ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: All right. From my comments earlier, I don’t like repeating
myself so Ill try to make it really short. I think that she’s the right person for the job.
I’ve been working on water myself for East Maui and also Waihee, Waiehu side
personally for what, almost 50 years, over 50 years, and I’ve seen it come and go and
I’ve worked with a lot of people including Lucienne de Naie. I’ve been involved with
them.
She has always been exemplary in all the committees and all of the
information, and all of her involvement not as a member but just as a member of the
public. Again, she knows our history, she knows where it’s at now. There’s no
learning curve for her, As a matter of fact, you cannot buy or find a person that has a
history that she has right now. She’s one of a few like myself that has been there
from, pretty much from the beginning ever since she was here, and I think she’s the
appropriate person to have on this cormnittee. I know there are concerns that
Mr. Couch brought up, I don’t think they are valid. I think her integrity and her ethics
that she has shown throughout the years make that not a concern to me. And I would
support her and I would hope for the Council’s support.. .the Committee’s support.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other comments? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, I also agree with Mr. Carroll in
terms of Lucienne de Naie’s integrity. I believe that if there was an issue that arises,
she will disclose any type of conflict of interest she may have. I think she brings to the
table a history of knowledge in a way that others do not have or would like to acquire.
I know that she’s worked with the Ag Working Group in fmding out some... at least
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working on some solutions on our water issues.
nomination at this point. Thank you.

So I wholeheartedly support her

CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions or comments at this point? Yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. This is like I said, I am going to
vote in support of the nomination of Lucienne. I’ve seen the dedication, I’ve seen the
knowledge. I do acknowledge the conffict. It seems like today is the day of confficts.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Really.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: It’s just been unusual. I mean I’ve never seen so much
discussion about conificts; however, you know, we have them everywhere and we just
gotta live with ‘em and assume that the individuals that are involved will have the
integrity to announce them or avoid them when they come up. I don’t think there’s
any discussion about.. .there’s any need to discuss her ability to present and bring
something to the Board of Water Supply. I do think that itil be up to the Chair of the
Board of Water Supply to make sure that these conflicts are handled and that
everybody conducts themselves appropriately. I have seen Lucienne everywhere that I
can think of where I go. And, you know, I’m very concerned with water as the Water
Resources Chair. And I know that she will bring a certain amount of knowledge and
certainly let’s handle business to the Board of Water Supply. I do want to remind
everyone that they are advisory, that they, you know, in many, many cases they are
advisory, and that the Council Water Resources Committee and other people have the
final say in a lot of things. But they can vet out a lot of things for us, and so I’m going
to hope for the best. And I will vote yes with reservations. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I agree with you, I.. .except that we did give back
adjudication power when it came to decisions by the Director and that they do have.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: That’s it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah,
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: But they do have that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So I want that perfectly clear that it still exists, they do have that
adjudication power. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Beyond that, it is advisory. I’ve been there, I’ve been both sides. Over
20 years I’ve been around this water issue. So maybe Ms. de Naie may have a
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heads-up on me, but she ain’t too far ahead because I’ve made it a point to not only
know what she knows but know more about it. And I don’t.. .and I also make it a point
to know the State, you know, ‘cause whatever happens here is affected by our entire
State. Waiahoie decisions and all of that is a part of what we do here in Maui County.
Anything else? If not, I’ll call for the question. Mi those in favor, signify by saying
“aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
excused.
VOTE:

Let the record show one, two... six “yeses,” one opposed, and two

AYES:

Chair Victorino and Councilmembers Balsa, Carroll,
Cochran, Crivello, and Guzman.

NOES:

Vice-Chair Couch,

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and White.

ABSENT:

None,

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION
nomination,

of revised resolution

approving

the

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. So with that being said, Amber, I’m going to have to say I’m
sorry. You know it’s like...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: You may want to try this because it could be a three-way tie,
you know.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, we already have two, how are we going
going to say because it was our or my nominee, I will turn
would wait for another chance down the road as far as the
Okay? So let me handle that my way. Okay, please? And,
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amen..., to waiting to the next time that maybe another commission opens up or even
the water? Because I think there may be another opening in the near future. So
would you be amenable for us to, for me to withdraw your nomination and bring it up
at a later date? Okay. You wanna come up and say yes or youre just shaking your
head saying yes to me?
MS. NGO-SAVAGE (from the audience): Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
Ms. Willenbrink?

Okay.

Is that all-right with the Committee?

Now,

MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. I’d like to confer with Corporation Counsel if withdrawing
the nomination is enough or if it needs to be filed, the resolution.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi, should I file the nomination?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Resolution.
CHAIR VICTORINO: The resolution, excuse me. I know this is one of those unusual. Today
is very uncomfortable. Go right ahead.
MR. KUSHI: Submit a formal withdrawal.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. All right. Then I would make a recommendation for a formal
withdrawal for the nomination of Amber...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr.

--

CHAIR VICTORINO: What?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --Chair, I would like to move to file that one resolution, the resolution
Relating to the Appointment of Amber Ngo-$avage to the Board of Water Supply.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, that’s.. .is that, that would be sufficient for a withdrawal?

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Should file that resolution.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Corporation Counsel?
MR. KUSHI: Once you receive the written withdrawal from the applicant, then you can file
the communication.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Amber, yeah, would you send a written withdrawal please?
Okay, thank you. Okay. Upon receiving that I’ll bring it up at the next meeting and...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Withdraw my motion.
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CHAIR VICTORINO:
Okay, thank you.
All right.
All right, is there anything else,
Ms. Willenbrink, that we have to conclude at this point?
MS. WILLENBRINK: I think you’ve done a fine job today, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I don’t know about that, but that’s fine. Yes, Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Ill keep it very short. I just want to say thank you, Chair, that
it’s been a very, very difficult morning. But I am excited because, you know, I’ve been
looking at gender balance and this brings three women to the Water Board, so I’m
excited. Thank you.
MS. de NATE (from the audience): Mahalo to all.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, let’s not.. .well keep the comments from the gallery please.

MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: So with no objections...

MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, you have another comment, Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: My apologies. If you and the Committee could indulge me for just a minute or
no more than two minutes.
There were some questions brought up at the
february 10th meeting that I’d like to respond to and update the Committee on.
CHAIR VICTORINO: If there’s no objections?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you very much, Committee Members. At the February 10th meeting,
there was an issue brought up with regards to the training of board and commission
members. I’ve dropped off some documents as to what the Mayor’s Office gives to our,
all of our new members, and also the departments that oversee our various boards
and commissions. The Planning Department oversees eight, they have the most. They
provide additional rules for the committee members as it relates to their duties. And
then second the, I believe sometime in 2012, the Department of Housing and Human
Concerns was looking at abolishing the Children and the Youth Commission. I notice
that you did nominate two members. There will be a letter forthcoming from the
Department with their reasons why they would like you to consider possible
abolishment of that Commission. And finally, the subject that Councilmember Balsa
and some of you have also hit on, the gender balance issue. Certainly it was made
clear to us that our Planning Commission, there’s only one female on there. We will
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address that come the next round of vacancies. For the record, on your mass vacancy
list that you received in late January, there were 37 names on there, 21 were male and
16 were female, so it is a slow work-in-progress, mind you.
But the Police
Commission two years ago, there were only, there were eight males and one female.
Assuming you approve Ms. Fujiwara to the Commission, there will now be six males
and three females. So it is a slow work-in-progress, but we will, we certainly agree
with you that there needs to be a little bit more balance on all of our boards and
commissions. So we will continue to work at it. And thank you again, Members, the,
myself and the Administration appreciate your comments. And it was certainly a very,
very tough day for you, and you all certainly earned your money and, you know,
admiration from the public for your hard work, Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I wanted to make note too that you all are in receipt as
of January 22, 2016, a list of all the boards and commissions, any vacancies other
than what we approved today, and their location, their gender, their party affiliation,
all the things you wanted. I’m made sure everyone got a copy. Okay? So and if you
want further updates, it is online so you can go online and get that. So without any
further objections, the meeting of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee
will now be adjourned.
.(gavel)...
.

ADJOURN:

.

12:24 p.m.

APPROVED:

MIC AEL P. VICTORINO, Chair
Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee
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